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Lily’s POV 

For weeks I had been waiting for this day to arrive and as I stared at my 
reflection in the mirror, I had a bright smile that reached my eyes. I 
remembered the first day I was heading to Shadow cove academy. There had 
been no smile, no optimism, just hope that I would be able to finish high 
school so that I could leave Shadow cove all together with my mother but 
today, all I can think about is how grateful l am to be alive, to have my loved 
ones with me and to be able to attend the end of the school year dance ball. 

“Speaking of loved ones, Bia was currently staring at me with concentration as 
she did my makeup and we both heard my mum yell from downstairs. 

ing late, 

“You heard her I said to Bia who rolled her eyes at m 

he brushed pink blush across my ch 

friend. I was happy with her progress and grateful that she was able to fit in 
and with the corrupt members of the council taken care off by Dahlia, she had 
been allowed to live in Shadow cove with her father. Her house wa 

I described down the stairs, looking in awe when I finally reache 

in all those Barbie movies that Bia. Bia had helped m 

tears as she pulled me 

m so proud of you, Lil 

It will ruin her makeup,” Bia muttered but she was also crying, her eyes bright 
with jo 

You’re right.” My mum said with a laugh and led me outside to where a limo 
had been sent to p 

ved at school, Ren and Cade were waiting for me in the private gara 



in for a hug immediately I stepped out of the Limo and I grinned when I 
smelled Chase all over her. She had accepted the mating bond, I realized. 
Pulling bac 

you decided to gi 

way, turning to 

ly. You inspired me to follow my heart and I’m grateful that 

a asked as she walked up to us and I chuckled, 

Ooh, edgy 

mmented when we p 

short white dress with an edgy cleavage design and a black corset 

you li 

, but 

mean, the 

enough, can I see my mate now?” Ca 

“Hi, Alpha Corrig 

, 

’m glad I do 

hed wh 

d, looking around 

kled my suspicions. Ren looked at me and cleared his throa 

, I smiled when Zac stepped out, h 

l 

k you, Z 



gundy jacket. He didn’t look disoriented, not a single gelled back hair out of 
place and it made me wo 

look bothered or even aw 

are there blood stains on your jacket?” I looked at Zac who immediately 
decided that it was the right timeto ta 

ie up some loose 

ing so we could proceed to the hall, I decided n 

Aiden on either side of me, my hands in theirs and 

us as Zac led me to the large stage where there was a podium with a mic 

My 

ence ensued throughout the hall. 

blood, r 

er 

on Fang. As a victim of bullying myselt, I cannot even overemphasize the 

he applause as Cade helped 

c 

as he led me to the dance floor. I was 

o proud of you.”He whispered in my ear, placing a hand on my waist, “You 
have my heart till I 

a walt 

ps, mechanical and rudimentary, like a well oiled machine. 

ed, watching as his serious expression softened and his kiss made me feel 
warm. He was my 



iled radiantly and twirled me around, pulling me close in a movement so fluid, 
it was obvious that dancing came very easily 

n and I was grateful for it because he led me through some of the difficult 
movements without an 

ith Ren because he turned my awkward fumbling into something beautiful and 
fluid, twirling me 

ch other. He could read my mind, feel my emotions and his were written 
clearly on his face, in his movement 

a 

hysical contact. Dancing with him felt like we were dirty grinding in a club. 
Spinning me around so that my back was flush against his, I felt his desire as 
he pressed his pelvis into mine, his hands on my hips as he ki 

causing my entire body to tighten with need and by the time he passed me to 
Aiden, I was turne 

s Aiden led me to the middle of the room and his hold on me was so tight, his 
arm around my waist almost impenetrable, 

I surrendered to him, wholeheartedly trusting him with my life 

spered, his eyes 

o 

gainst mine and he pulled me back up, lips still lock 
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Aiden’s POV 

(Timeline; During the first wave of the rebellion) 

When I was a little boy, I remembered the first time I gave in to a fit of rage. 
The horror on my mother’s face when the servant brought me back from 



school and told her what ! had done to the boy who had provoked me was 
forever etched in my memory. 

e of his kidney and spleen.” She had screeched, something like fear, flickering 

le whispered in the hallways of the Vanderbilt mansion and when my family 
was massacred, it was 

watch him beg until he took his last breath. I wanted to burn his body until 
there wa 

as I 

sted for her, only her. My hope, my salvation. I couldn’t quite grasp the idea 
that not only was I mated to her but that she had accepted 

hadn’t forced her to be with me. That she had seen something in me that was 
worthy enough of her love 

as I realized that Victor had probably gotten wind of this, that he was going to 
find a way to take her from m 

ink the world is ready for the demon I will become if 

share her with my f 

e sight of her thanks to l**t for re 

w 

scowled at 

just b 

ould kill h 

entire purpose of getting on Lily’s 

“Get the f**k out of my head, 

n trying,” he drawled. “You’re screaming it ri 



hroat and Zac guffawed, his eyes watching Ren and I in amusement and even 
though 

captured Lily’s heart without even being anything other than himself. Even his 

at he had read my thoughts 

ith the consequences later, one of the extremists crawled to grab my feet, 
tears streaming down her cheeks, her eyes wide with horror at the dead 
bodies surrounding her 

ing. I will stop and go as far away as possible. I won’t help t 

that heart was now with Li 

to help 

answered and I g 

d her heart out, her body dropping to the ground with a thud. As l rose to my 
feet and dumped her heart on the ground, I felt 

of looking into her eyes and seeing terror or reclusion at the 

her and saw the same fear and disgust on her face as when she first found 
out we were mates but my eyes widened in surprise because when I did 
finally look up at her, the only emotion on her face was that of vengeance. I 
felt her sick satisfaction flow through our bond as well as her approval and my 
h 

Lil 

d to sneak in and take her, 

hat happened in the courtyard. That may 

hammering as I tried to think of where she could be, Ren and Zac walked in 

e you sitting on the ground looking like someone died? 

this time I was more than gra 

hing happened to L 



back 

nding rage. Since Cade appeared in our lives, all he had tried to do was insert 
himself in Lily’s and the last thing I would allow him to do was succeed. I loved 
Lily to bits but she wasn’t exactly the best judge of charact 

ntle and peaceful. It made me hesitate until I sme 

ust taken a step forward to mak 

Lily up and frighten her. He didn’t do 

g from R 

I couldn’t touch C 

the hell away from Lily. She’s the sweetest person and might have forgiven 
you but if you think that because of that, you can take advantage of her then 
I’ll advise you to think again because I’ll be damned if I let you try it. For 

because the last thing I 

nd I raised my eyebrows impatiently forcing my hands to 

asked, my brea 

nothing but frigid coldnes 

ly, Corrigan,” my voice was a low growl, “Before I show you what my 

ou are, trying to tell me what to do. For someone who has hurt her r 

st enough thanks to Zac interrupt 

door 

ng Cade by the collar, slamming him against the wall and about to smash his 
face in, knowing I would enjoy every minute of his agony but Zac, probably 
knowing what w 

him dow 

o. 



ened 

k and I dropped Cade to the ground, clenching and u 

t. Unless you want to break the fragile bond you’ve started to share with her, 
you’ll 

Bonus Chapter 2 

Aiden’s POV 

Between Zac holding me from beating up Cade to the chaotic thoughts that 
filled my mind after his words, followed by the immense insecurity that 
perhaps Cade was right and that one day, Lily would leave me, I went for a 
walk. 

By the time I returned, I made a beeline straight for Lily’s room and when I 
entered, I paused to take in the sight of her sleeping peacefully on the bed, 
cuddled up in Ren’s arms who was also looking like he was falling asleep, her 
back to his front and the jealous rage subsided. 

n and as much as I was sometimes jealous of my best friend for how perfect 

the window sill, gazing out the window, his insomnia making it impo 

to hold Lily in my arms, to reassure myself that this was real, I climbed into the 
bed, careful to disguise my weight and presence so as not to startle her into 
waking up. I sighed as my bod 

t hard as I thought about kissing her. But instead of doing that, I moved closer 
so 

ily slowly yawned, her body waking, I paused my stroking of her face and 
slowly my hand started to wander down her soft body, relishing the fact that I 
could do something as mundane as this when weeks ago, I wasn’t even 

igh alert as she slowly blinked her eyes, then closed it again and arched her 
back into Ren, her hand resting on my body. It was a slight touch and that was 
all it took for my wolf to want to tear out of m 

rt.” Ren whispered against her ear, pushing up so that he was resting his head 
on his hand and when our eyes met, I saw nothing but absolute trust in there. 
It had been a while since I saw 



s time, instead of just taking it, Ren slipped his hands into her shorts and 
when she gaspe 

ng her soft sounds, her scent so strong, 

dropped his 

F 

ained gro 

our tangled up bond and I could feel the love she had for hi 

against my chest and I couldn’t help t 

op my 

I squeezed her thig 

squeezed her body hard enough that she gasped as I wh 

had seen it all but f**k, watching you get your p***y finger f****d by my best 
friend is the hottest thing Ive ever seen. I’m so hard right now, little lamb, I feel 
like I’m going to explode from how hot I am for you.” I bit out, my voice feeling 
hoarse even though I had barely spoken, the force of my l**t and love f 

esponse made my spine tingle as she rested on her back and smiled at Ren 
and I and I found myself smiling b 

her hair up so that I could see that her n*****s were tight agai 

oly f** 

as I pushed her flimsy tanktop up, 

eft b****t, biting and sucking greedi 

mouth as my hand cupped her other b****t, squeezing and flicking her n*****s 

ould do t 



in her lower abdomen, and I wasted nop time in helping her get right to it. She 
gasped when I dipped my hand into her itty bitty shorts and nearly fell over 
whe 

breasts suddenly tightened to the point of pain and I grinned against her skin 
as her 

the way I knew she liked it, hard and fast 

and guided him to her right 

ng with satiated l**t and want and she was the most beautiful thing I have ever 
seen. Her flushed round cheeks, dark hair sticking to her face, harsh pants 
escaping her lips, her breath hitching as I brought her closer and closer to 
another o****m. She was a living breathing s 

lid to rest on Zac who had joined us on the bed, his charcoal black eyes losing 
all its mirth and casual cool as he looked on at us practically worshiping the sh 
i tout of his blood bonded mate. And because I knew Zac 

grinned w 

st to what Lily was used to and when he couldn’t hold his arousal anymore, he 
reached into his pants and took his c**k out, stroki 

l down her body, grinning against her skin when she couldn’t bite back the 
moan that s 

he show and 

Ren could r 

t’s how much you like it, don’t you? You li 

h, my hand moving into her shorts and my body humming with s 

in earnest, when Ren whispered sweet n 

looked up at Ren, hoping to see that he agreed with my belief that she was 
ready to be 

ushed Lily back on the bed until she was lying on her back, her beautiful body 
stretched out like a s*x goddess, naked, hot, tempting and f 



she made as Ren dove into her wet pu s sy, the entire room filled with the 

The sight was so hot, the look on their faces, the sounds they made, I lost 
control as the sight of them m 

y, his desperation at wanting to see his centuries long mate was 

ard to widen he 

ose the fight with my wolf who wanted nothing more than to rip her apart with 
pleasure and claim her until she couldn’t walk. My eyes glowed from the force 
of my desire and I locked my gaze on hers, wondering 

to please her. Of just how much I would do anything but eve 

d, her voice filled with acceptance and it broke something inside me and 
mended it all over again. Just as I was about to say the words back, I heard 
Ren’s voi 

the thought of how that would feel made me almost g 

easing her lips, I stuck my fingers in her mouth, trying to prepare her for my 
d**k and my eyes darkened as I stroked m 

y grabbed a fistful and tugged her harshly to loo 

ed the room as he 

If you do 

ter my mate ended and I de 

at hit me 

“f**k yes,” I bellow 

rimming those jade green orbs and my fingers trembled as I wiped off tear 
streaks that pooled down her cheeks, every nerve ending in 

” I rasped, “Look at you, taking me in like a good good gir 

her body trembled with another release, her hands shaking, her chest heaving 
as she looked up at me with that beautiful face, exhaustion and l**t dark 



going to ex 

nd as her body shook with the aftereffects of her o****m, I saw the helpless 
need in her eyes as she saw precvm dripping 

ce when her wet, warm c u n t slid over his d**k and pushed up his hair that 
was sticking to his face i 

h her teasing, Zac grabbed her hips and impaled her roughly and I groaned as 
pleasure swept through our bond, Zac’s groan muffled as he buried his face 
into Lily’s neck, his fangs wasting no time in penetrating her neck and feeding 
from her as her body trembled f 

when our gazes 

iable l* 

ttled into a rhythm that had him clenching his teeth hard, hi 

ke that, he rasped, pleasure thic 

e groaned, dropping his head into the crook of her neck, surrendering entirely 

my lubed finger, making sure she was well prepared for me 

can never get used to thi 

I sighed in aching satisfaction as her walls gripped me tight, so f*****g tight, 
stars dotted my vision and I had to grip her even tighter to 

ed around her waist, pulling her even closer s 

, I hear 

telepathically, her voice, a desperate, needy whimper. I need you. I need you 
to shove your c**k so far down my throat that I can’t think straigh 

too and I don’t think Lily realized she just used Ren’s power… The fact that 
Lily could have an affinity for any o 

oft, gratifying sounds escaping her throat as Ren took her chin gently in his 
smooth fingers, stopping her soft, lingering kisses down in his abs, cutt 



ou, Lily sent through the bond, her voice clear as dawn and 

d, Lil 

what i heard too, and the wild darkening in their 

nted to hurt Lily in anyway, they would have to go through our cold dead 
bodies to g 

hat I would raze the heavens and earth for her and i wou 

Bonus Chapter 3 

Sebastian’s POV 

(Timeline: Hours before the dance) 

I have failed yet again. Aiden was alive and breathing and so was everyone in 
that happy little bond family with Lily Beauregard. But I had been close… very 
close. 

left in fear that my identity would be discovered and everyday that I heard 
about them still breathing, still living filled me with so much bitterness and 
rage because they had taken ev 

, a supposed powerful goddess raised from the dead. And now while I 
wallowed in depression and sorrow, the five of them walked about and 
everyone celebrated them, treated them like they were gods in human flesh, 
worshipped them for saving Shadow cove, 

hould have never trusted Victor. I should never have tru 

for rebellion and we had believed in his delusions of greatness, so sure that 
we would rise int 

but 

her death. She had deceived us all and I wou 

nce the scorching heat that I felt everyday since they destroyed my li 

roof and thankfully I had allies. I was not the only one who had been damaged 
by the choices of the royal families. Today I planned to set the entire school 



ablaze, killing all my targets and everyone else in that bloody school who was 
loyal to them and had turned their backs 

computer screen in front of me that showed me different parts of the school 
compound 

w seat to the dem 

of dawn and hadn’t even met any resistance, because no one even believed 
we were a threat anymore. We were probably inconspicuous little specs of 
dust to them. Too insignificant to tak 

f 

of the year dance, smiling to myself at how little they knew about what was 
coming for them, Derek spoke into the telecom. He was one of us and leader 

eb 

kages have been set up. They are all in position and all that’s left is for the 
targets to arr 

t the bombs were ready and now all we needed was for the royals and their 
w***e to make their entrance into the ball room so that we could detona 

sweet melody to 

Make sure t 

w interesting ideas I could think of off the top of my head. Ideas that everyone 
of the guys here were on board 

at that bit ch like the 

when the call went off, I turned around and cleared my throat, 

in motion. Any mom 

arted speaking animatedly, making plans for life after we got our revenge. 
One of the girls started 

h off what ou 



g on Tony, who was the only one who didn’t seem to be overjoyed about the 
turn of events like the rest of us. It didn’t surprise me though. Slim, short and 
always wearing his bottle glasses, Tony had always been awkward and 
antisocial back in the day and he was the only human among us. Even though 
I had been skeptical to add him to our plans and didn’t trust him, he was sma 

acking into the school cameras and helping us set up this base in this hotel 
room. He had proven his worth and earned his right to be here and even 
though he was kind of weird and sometimes acted suspicious, I knew 

off, I would revi 

fore he placed his phone close to 

Want a drink, handsome 

lly when she was going down on me. And she didn’t mind when I called her 
Mauve whene 

our lives, Sam and I had hooked up several times so when 

arge gulp, watching as she stared at Mauve’s pi 

e to distract you? You look like you’re sulking and this is a 

and she remove 

ard by the time her hand touched me and I grabbed her head and closed my 
eyes, pretending it was Mauve’s mouth as she fill 

tarted to suck hard, just the way told her I liked it, rubbing from the bottom to 
the tip. My grip tightened on 

o get it, I hoped but it kept ringing so i cupped Sam’s head with both hands 
and f****d her mouth hard and fast, enjoying her whimpers so much and the 
way her t**s bounced. I came hard and she took every single 

door bell hadn’t stopped ri 

rrying to do what I asked while I headed towards the door warily wondering 

and my 



’re late 

aited for the bomb to go off before 

was only one person with the kind of power and as if i needed even more 
confirmation, black flames licked up the dead body right in front of 

astian.” Aiden growled and I could only utter one word knowing that I wa 

Shi 

Bonus Chapter 4 

Aiden’s pov 

It pained me royally to admit it but Ren and his family were probably the best 
in this hospitality thing. It was no wonder their hotel was the most patronized 
in the realm and as I looked at my reflection in the mirror, in the penthouse 
living room that the boys and I had decided to prepare for the dance and 
adjusted my tie, I wondered how I might have turned out without my friends. 

I would have probably been ensnared into Victor’s delusions of grandeur and 
might have been his lapdog, eager to prove myself and not lose the only 
family I had left. Thanks to Ren and Zac and now Cade, I would never have to 
wonder about what it meant to have a family. They were my brothers and it 
was more than enough. 

they had only two b 

e.” Zac said to Cade with 

green 

too big to be lying about this, Corrigan and 

admit that you chose that tie because you got a tip that green is Lily’s favorite 
color which for a fact I can say that it is not. You just want to 

ot my mother, call me Zac! 

l 

rolled my eyes wondering why they even hung out together all 



indicatin 

s, the two of you” Ren chide 

it.” Zac said childishly and 

. “Both of you should go to the bar and take a drink. Aiden, your 

him on his motherly behavior and he s 

let them fig 

bicker about in the next ten seconds.” I replied and when we both looke 

ne with my tie, he patted me on t 

aid and done, Ren would always be Lily’s favorite. In the beginning, I 

d me back, I was hap 

sit beside him, secretly hoping that he would f 

alk to me, hunter 

ing me th 

satisfied with doing. But after Bia got turned, without a vampire coven willing 
to take her in and offer their protection, Shadow Cove would be her home until 
she decided to leave us. And Angelo would do anything for his girlfriend… 
Even run errands for the very creatures he has been trained all his li 

y of unconsciously remindi 

rs it will never happe 

g to update you about the Seb situation. 

, cool evening breeze, rustlin 

’ 

we planted just got back to me. His plan to blow up the entire school is 
already in motion. The bombs have been set up and all that is left is for you 



” I swore, pinching the bridge of nose as rage filled 

em insis 

e hospital while we were recuperating, swearing fealty to us in exchange for 
safe haven for his girlfriend and fellow hunters, my first 

se I had expected that after everything, Sebastian would show remorse for 
what he had done and would have been so grateful that I didn’t come after 
him. If he had two working braincells to rub together, he would have fled for 
his life and just be 

oo much. I would h 

ree of them looked at me and I nodded, my expression grave 

stairs. Let’s go entertain our guest before rumours of our poor 

c grinned, dark dark eyes alig 

mercenary he had been before he met 

private guest room, An 

made me roll my eyes and I was about to reply when my eyes caught Derek, 
one of the boys that used to fawn over me tied up, looking blo 

gave 

s men and immediately my shadow creatures melted out of me and began 
prow 

was, tears started to trickle down his cheeks as he forced himself 

H 

e when Cerberus snapped at his feet, getting 

” I sighed, sitting in an arm 

shaking. I couldn’t understand his incoherent gibberi 

ke an insect or I might mistake you for one 



to look up at me and silent 

me a drink, will you. Let’s h 

I- 

ist 

im limp over to me 

tience was runnin 

e fo 

“I ca- 

going to have a conversation. I’d feel better if I didn’t have to drink alone or I’m 
never beating these alcoholic allegatio 

ed, pouring some f 

sipped my cognac, like I 

ke telepathically, h 

is it 

scene Sebastian painted for him. Sebastian… What he p 

r face and sticky with sweat and blood, terror in her eyes as Sebastian, Derek 
and some other guys I vaguely recognized leering at he 

ad men. All of 

in Shadow Cove.” Derek leered, ” What do you 

lly worth the h 

, cool on my skin but not enough to stop my ex 

was on t 

ng as my creatures 



ried. “I c-I c 

you’re no better than vermin.” My leather clad feet connected with his j 

are hungry. T 

leas 

on my mate?” My eyes glowed as the b 

would h 

ears and apology for Thanatos when you 

ling the entire room as he scrambled for wo 

ng. You need me alive for that. I can help you. Please just 

nodded almost thoughtfully, amused by his narrow th 

Use 

ou know how valuable I am 

ter as I closed the distance between us, my entire body shaking wit 

cting him to pay some f*****g attention. “See, If I could figure o 

about what I have just said, I need you to die quietly like the pathetic bas 

r 

“I will go with Cade to the dance and stall for time so that Lily doesn’t worry 
while yo 

ded. “She won’t ev 

ou need help, you can call me. I’ll come imm 

d, running his tongue along his 

dying 



or the first time today, I smiled wide, k 

Get someone to clean up the mess my dogs will make. One of you, stay 

f course. 

g to Angelo, I clasp 

m 

g from Li 

d and climbing into the SUV w 

Bonus Chapter 5 

Aiden’s pov 

The last f*****g thing that I wanted to do on a day like this was to be standing 
by the entrance to this apartment that was reeking of alcohol and probably 
dried c*m and weed, but since Sebastian had decided to be a thorn in my 
flesh, the only option left was to get rid of him. 

Nothing about this was amusing in the slightest. I’ll much rather be with Lily, 
preferably buried between her legs, exploring every inch of her with my 
tongue. 

de me antsy and excited. I didn’t want to waste any more time with this 
bastard t 

eba 

afe when he oh so wisely choose a hotel affiliated with the Vanderbilt 
corporation as the base of his operations? Granted, Châteaux was operated 

a 

m down even after know 

atronizing smile on her face that made me realize that she probably 
recognized me and attended our school and had deemed that I would not 
harm her, g 



ocked for the umpteenth time about the aud 

I felt a 

d not as fearless as I had initially thought. I didn’t know what exactly she 
hoped to achi 

from just looking at her because all I could see was how much she rese 

but all I could hear was Mauve’s voice and her cackle as I laid in bed, 
paralyzed and unable to stop her from tou 

apped in the direction of Sebastian’s voice as he yelled for her 

look 

o 

a 

n she leane 

g wi 

e offerin 

ffering and when I said nothing, she proceeded to trail her red tipped fingers 
down my chest 

ing a deep breath and reminding myself one more tim 

ilar sce 

on me again.” I deadpanned and deciding that I had wasted enough time, 
especially because my mate was probably 

to the teeth and shot dow 

horror but I had to give him credit for h 

ed and I had to admit that his arrogance was amusing. Letting out a chuckl 



cage is already waiting for you. I think my mate will appreciate the gesture. I 
promised to give her the world you see, 

turing for the men to grab Sebastian, I turned and started heading out when I 
heard an enraged growl and I turned just in time to see Sebastian lunge for 
me, transforming mid air into a giant russet brown wolf, his eyes filled with 
murder 

feet, crushing his windpipe and I watched as he struggled for air, forced to 
turn back to his human form and even weak an 

ing Sebastian, I might have applaud 

, I slapped him hard when he growled in 

g to. If I want, I 

reason I 

each you a lesson but it has became painfully obvious that you are not going 
to lay low like the 

rtainly didn’t care if he screamed the whole building down. I crushed his leg 
under my 

cares about and if I have to break all the bon 

as he coughed up blood, making me stare at him i 

ou think that if you kill m 

was with my plan to kill you immediately with that bomb. Maybe they will want 
to kill you slowly. And maybe they will start by taking that precious little mate 
of yours and making you watch as they make her c*m ov 

es did not feel enough and even though his blood started to splash all over my 
face, even though his organs started to spill to the ground, I did no 

s I continued to tear Sebastian apart and it was not until Zac 

Not even triumph that h 

leave you for five f*****g minutes to take care of the stragglers, Aiden. Fiv 



oked down at my suit and before I could grasp just how much damage I had 
done, Zac’s phone vibrated in his pockets and 

We need to go now. It’s Cade. 

ed at the remains of Sebastian. The plan had been to keep him alive so that 
he could lead us to the rest of 

I remembered his final words and that laug 

the plan. I can’t let anything happen to Lily. 

reat 

y, breathe. Breathe with me,” He gripped my shoulders gently, “In through 
your mouth and out t 

instructed and by the time we arrived at one, the tightening 

to protect us our entire lives, to the point that you hid what was happening to 
you at home. Lily is ours too. Cade has shown that he would lay down his life 
for her and for any of us. Lily has proved that she can take care of herself too. 
She’ll rip this earth apart if any of us got hurt. We 

ed 

do. Hey, at least your jacket do 

my chest dissolve completely. She wasn’t alone, of course but all | could see 
was her. She looked ethereal in her white dress, like a goddess and I chu 

ad 

e best I could, it was like she could see through me bec 

ned? Why are there bl 

in front of me, dark green eyes gazing up at me with worry and confusion 

eathe properly for the first time since I returned fr 

, inclining her head into my palm, lush dark hair spilling down her crea 



p some loose ends, pr 

er face with both my hands and pressed kisses all over her face until she 

okay?” I press 

of my jacket and my heart clenched with so much love for her 

without a doubt that when it came to LIly, I woul 

Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 

I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

ad on the hem of her sweater sleeve and I grinned at her, turning sharply into 
the parking l 

ugly when this was the first time she was following a boy home from school… 
An 

fault is that? My subconscious nagged me and my hands tightened around the 
steering wheel, guilt clenc 

smear campaign on Lily was started and orchestrated by the elites of Gold 
crest, spearheaded by the son of 

f she knew even half 

y locked 

knew what I’ve 

’t ev 

soft. Her voice was a light whisper. Like an angel. “Are you 

nest eyes I’ve ever seen, thick dark hair fell down her face and fra 

anted her 



for a smile that must have been a grimace because she frown 

f 

ediately, grabbing her hands to stop her from snatchin 

like if I didn’t hold her tight enough, she’d slip right through my fingers and I’ll 
neve 

he last straw. Last week when she had tried to kill 

ed by me, 

never imagined that Lily would try to do the deed herself and take 

y. I’m so sorry Lily. I’ 

t want you to go,” I 

, an elusive 

iny cheeks. She was so small and f 

green eyes was tentative. Trusting but worried. Sometimes I worried that she 
was too trusting 

now how to do thi 

nd resting my forehead agai 

arkling w 

omise, 

Few years after the re 

at my side, t 

the sofa. I was just tu 

l for whatever deity that 



he stick. After the great rebellion and the war we fought, with our significant 
guardians gone and half the three-fourth of the council eradica 

e I could understand simple commands and I don’t 

econds, I had crossed from the living room to the kitc 

at t 

t of me, her eyes wide like a deer caught in head 

ed my eyes, my breathing turning erratic 

am. Please don’t be a dream. Ple 

ith never ending desire that couldn’t be sated by anyone but her… not even by 
my own hands. Many nights, I have stroked myself, or grinded and thrust 
against my bed, imagining it was Lily beneath me, looking up at m 

to ignore it. 

d, taking her bottom lip into her mouth and looking a little guilty. “I wanted to 
surprise 

,” I answered gruffly, crossing over to take her in 

was holding, “slow down, pretty boy. 

he counter. Cupping her face in my hands, I took her lips savagely. Her soft 
moans, light and sweet, went straight to my bra 

on her nice, soft bare a s s and a part of my brain electrocute 

ything unde 

ears as I squeezed her a s s, palming it roughly and kissing down her silken 
neck. I impatiently grabbed the neckline and ripped it in two, loving the sound 
of her startled gasp as I picked her up and placed her on the quartz-t 

pu s sy glistened with her wetness and 

he grinded and undulated her hips helplessly against my tongue as I sucked 
and sucked, pulling her c**t into my mouth, one hand gripping her thigh, 



ighs starting to tremble around my head. Her cheeks were flushed, sweaty, a 
euphoric haze in her eyes. Remnants of 

d back as I su 

“Come for me, baby,” I growled against he 

er legs around my head, thrusting and undulating wantonly as she shuddered 
and cried ou 

ing up her torso until I got to her n*****s, puckered with desire. I sucked 
tirelessly, groaning when the head of my c 

in a breathy voice and l glanced up, 

you in me 

my eyes sliding shut at the need in her voice, dizzy with desire. I slid my c**k 
aga 

leasure, to see her tigh 

, she pulled me up, clashing her lips against mine, her tongue immediately 
diving into my mouth to meet mine. Simultaneously, she jerked her hips into 
mine, my c**k impaling 

lunging into her neck and she cried with delirious ecstasy, clutching me for 
dear life. I started slow at first, wanting to draw t 

body, smo 

so much better than any wet dream I could ever 

nd her neck, my thumb stroking her pulse, my hips slapping against her 
thighs. She was so wet, so f*****g wet, the sounds as I plunged in and out of h 

e! Oh god!” She cried even louder this time, her claws digging into my 

bab 

around my hips, screa 

, God! Oh f**k!” I swore as I stilled, my ba 



ythm and I was coming into her with a f 

lapsed on top of her, exhausted and shaking, my cheek on her bre a sts, her 
taste on my mouth, her scent- now mixed with 

M 

of nothing 

t the end of the night, there was not a part in my apartment left unchris 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 

(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

as working on a report and th 

heard in the entire room was the sound of our keyboards typing away, 
punctuating the sile 

rk in his office, pre 

as sitting on and plopped down beside me, stretching himself on the sofa a 

er away. “What’s 

t smile as he wrapped his arms around my waist, “I just love you so 

belly, nuzzling me like an overexcited puppy. I laughed, giving in to the u 

uddenly, 

op 

started, his voice, a hopefu 

hy?” I had talked about getting off birth 



ugging at his lips, delicate 

Are you sure?” I gasped 

played my hand on top of his and even tho 

a 

er, we were walking i 

the border se 

f the 

Point 

?” Another nurse scoffed, “that thing is a lifeless blood sucking demon. With 
any luck, the council will vote to have it exterminated or left out 

rom your mouth and I’ll see to it that your license get 

lled, creating a path for us to walk through as we made our way towards whe 

I gaspe 

ned, barely breathing, rubbish and insects crawling all over him. Ren cursed 
and I watched as he placed his hand over the baby, using his power to he 

They were going t 

the city and brought him here. He was already badly burned before he got 
here. He must 

at Ren 

ave this 

eaking me out of my own thoughts, “if there’s a chance she might want to 
keep th 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 



“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

re. Nice vampire. Follow the bag,” he cooed, dangling it in front of me like a 
swinging pendulum. For the gazillionth time since I met him, I felt tempted to 
rip his throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She has three other men to fill up the 
space his death will leave behind, and I’m very sure shel 

ting a hit-and-run 

im and as if that was no 

tolerate me. It’s li 

me feel like he actually genuinely likes me and cares for me as a friend. Not 
forgetting the fact that he’s part vampire, was forcefully turned and understood 
how I felt early on in my transformation from first experience. He was 

ha 

, his fangs g 

t a bad outfit to die in, halfbree 

d Angelo’s cool voice say be 

as soon as I heard h 

d that I was just hypersensitive from switching from human to vampire 

ng for now.” She had explained when I was freaking out about my insatiable 
l**t. And whatever you felt for 

e been hyperse 

help that s e x with him was so satisfying but always left me craving more of 
him. Heck, just feeling his skin and hearing his voice turned me on. Earlier on, 
he used to let me feed from him and if that wasn’t the best experience I’ve 
ever had. O 



stopped feeding from him after 

c says I’m good at controlling myself now. I tell him not to tempt fate like 

ag 

tation subsided as soon as I opened the bag and stared at my fix 

As always, when I’ 

d blood to survive l 

no way to reverse what had been done to me, I tried to accept who I now was 
and failed tremendously for a while. I stopped enjoying foods I used to like 
when I was human, a slow, agonizing proc 

ally at eighteen, so at some point, Angelo is going to loo 

at that last part, unim 

nd to see that he had taken Angelo to the 

d another pote 

ished out a smoothie cup to pour all the blood in and pretend li 

tes over the years but the black market is starting to stock up on them again. It 
must have something to do with the V 

rying to buy their way into my ci 

usually so chill and laid back that when he got serious or angry, it was 
uncomfortable to be in 

includ 

I hate th 

thout so much o 

killed her, I would have found her and killed her myself… O 

It’s difficult to know what thei 



hey’re buying a couple of buildings but I can’t pick up a specific pattern. I can’t 
even say for sure 

e find out, Za 

ches 

even though I knew he wasn’t referring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to 
some ext 

wrapped up their conversation and walked back into the kitchen where I sat 
cute and innocent like I hadn 

brated on the counter beside me, announcing that I had a call and seeing 
Lily’s 

I hollered, pop 

C 

but anything for you, sweetie.” Our call ended with blowing each other kisses 
over the line and Zac an 

I didn’t already know Lily was straight, I’d worry about your relationship with 
my wife.” Zac sa 

y bag, running a lipgloss over my lip and fluffing my hair out, using the 
refrigerato 

wish,” he deadpanne 

t when Angelo came and picked me up like I was a sack of nothi 

age and geranium. His st 

d just 

et, Bi 

my chest cavity and I couldn’t stop myself from pulling him back 

, I’m excited to see my wif 



Tha 

y sho 

chucke 

* 

y home, I’m reminded of just 

ic in Angelo s jaw, his 

onged to descendants of an immortal race of hunters blessed with 
superhuman strength, vitality and the best part; immortality, to rival the 
creatures they were up against. Back then, I used to think h 

s face if he 

r 

ghed and gently pa 

l, maybe not cool cool, but I was not going to lose sleep over such low level 
racism or whatever it’s 

nore my existence. And I was sure Lily a 

one of her less scarier husb 

I saw it. The l 

br 

tiny thing was lying on his back 

up at me, unblinking. He s 

two two fangs cutting through his gums w 

A vamp 

ear s 



oned. He was emaciated and left for dead, inse 

gelo who hadn’t left m 

d his throat. “The council will probably want him d 

hirling around to look at him. 

e could say anything more on the matter, the door flew open and Aiden 
walked in, b 

g closer into Angelo f 

n barely disguising his insanity with twenty thousand 

a mad man. He didn’t care about laws, ethics, principles, 

y. I’ve seen him kill a councilma 

by the leash. If she ever lets go… I don’t thi 

dead grey eyes zeroed in on t 

e for him. I wanted to hold him in my hands but the last thing I want 

ke a man possessed, the next, he was at the cot, his claws fared to dig into 
the little b 

raze my back, Ren threw his hands up, probably to stop Aiden from tearing 
me to pieces by accident and Angelo threw himself on Aiden, the both of them 
toppling to the 

h, don’t cry, I cooed softly as he hiccuped and cried. I gave him my finger that 
he clenched on to, his grip har 

, dulling to stilted yawns, teary blue eyes looking u 

f of me, hunter,” Aiden growled, shoving Angelo away as he rose to his feet, “I 
could have killed you,” he snapped at me, dusting off his suit, “I will have a 
word with border 

ow, ha 



ed the baby tighter to my chest. A move that didn’t b 

eyes fr 

en he took another step towards 

ase,” Lily’s voice w 

“Bia can’t have kids of her own. The baby was obviously left to die out there 

ft it there.” He hissed tightly. “This baby migh 

e don’t know that!” I argued hotly 

ires in Shadow Cov 

a safehaven for werewolves, not for the likes of cre 

lowed to exist wi 

use your fami 

loser to Zac, his muscles tensed, his eyes deadly, 

something we w 

parts to make sure that doesn’t happen 

uld you so easily forget? How can y 

room turned colder as they glared at each oth 

s coming from. For the good of the Cove, a baby va 

napped in a sharp voi 

e 

taining from taking life. We can move Bia and Angelo and a few other guards 
to a reserved location where the risk of finding another lif 

and I had to admit, I couldn’t h 



her 

pire for a mother. We’ 

p crying and he 

probably not agree 

d convince the council 

ight left his body. He sighed and looked at me, his gaze hardening agai 

t t 

ourse. I’ll th 

b 

d convince the coun 

solut 

An 

I’m sorry for trying to kill t 

n to him, my gaze 

should we name him?” He asked, k 

ge to look at Ai 

” Aiden deadp 

ot even when you were still human.” A wry smile tou 

y and when I gazed a 

u,” I 

infection and abnormalities they might have missed during the initial 
inspection.” Ren told 



ou’re okay with this? You’re really okay with this?” I ask 

even though there was a slight fro 

I’m ju 

ow the other conservatives would react 

h of you. I won’t let any of the hatred of those bigots affect our child. I promise, 
B 

“Oh god, Angelo, I swear, i don’t 

led my hair, “How many times do I have to tell you 

rt 

ive this baby a chance at a happy life. To protect and nurture 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

l r 

ds from days ago must have triggere 

me. When I had been under Callista’s control. When I hurt my mate with the 
same hands that were supposed to protect her. Lily running from me, staring 
up at me with wide eyes filled with fear and 

could almost taste her f 

orest from years ago but rather, in the room of my mansion with my mate by 
my side, sleeping peacefully with all th 

y 



as here, safe and sound Unable to stop myself, I caressed her face gently, not 
surprised to find ou 

mumbled something incoherent, as I stroked her hair softly, tucking it behind 
her ear. She slowly stirred and blinked her eyes open, staring up at me with 
those hypnotic green eyes, growing half lidded by th 

chest tightened with the urgent ne 

d to fvcking k!!l for her if the need arises was 

nopolized healthcare, the Talaverras ran the streets and 

bout vampires moving back on our turf was real 

es that were trying to partner with our 

ctor’s experimen 

d with rage as I stroked her che 

sciously leaned into my palm and 

, duc 

startling awake at the sound of my voice. 

no 

res again?” She asked, choosing to 

ly over mine. Her scent was like an analgesic to me and within moments, I 
was sniffing her soft hair that always smelled so sweet, squeezing her thig 

bed her a*s, squeezed and when she sat up on 

she muttered as I gripped her hips over her satin nightgown and moved her 

t slamming against 

ady sleek between her legs. I could feel her soaking me through her panties, 
smell her arousal, so potent it was heart stopp 



. So re 

bly not the best time to say this 

s to the sidd, a low growl rumbling in my throat at the sight of her glistening 
wetness sticking to the fabric as I parted it from 

hell. She was aroused. Ac 

c. I 

umb stopping its slow, lan 

t?” | whispered breathlessly, my l 

confirmed it this evening before Ren dropped me off. I was going to tell you in 
the morning 

nds, I had her back on the bed, my hands tightly gripping her hips, delight 

me 

r 

ow she was off birth control yet; a necessity since we used to go. at it all t 

king with anticipation. I wanted to howl to the 

de 

ghed happily against her lips, pressing kisses to her fa 

opped back on the bed, moaning and arching he 

lf as I pricked her n****e, more for her pleasure than mine, l 

ing. Like everything good and 

She cried when I sl 

. But the feel of her s*x clenching around my c**k made my heart stutter 
erratically. I threw all caution to the wind, fisted my hands on her nightgown, 
ripped it 



The sight of her. Her puck 

devour 

g. Slowly. Gently. Drawing this out as best as I could. Her eyes wouldn’t leave 
mine, glowing in the dark and staring 

e another pai 

eating my c**k in deeper into her, my hips grinding against her c**t with each 
thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the way her hips met mine, loving the 
way her breasts jigg 

ed her lips against mine and when she ran her tongue along one of my 
sharpened fangs, my head swam as the taste of her 

yes 

ar it Lily.” I whispered as she sta 

ed promises and intended to 

★* 

Li 

your eyes Zac sai 

ing and I coul 

at me and I imme 

rding a sprawling estate. Large apple trees dot 

catch my breath 

You like it?” Aiden called out to my left and I whirled around to see Aiden step 
out of his car, Cade an 

felt so full, it was going to explode, but I managed an excited 

nse because I no 



Good,” he quipped. “”Cause it’s y 

him, my mouth agape as Ren circled an arm around my waist and kissed my 
forehead, his lips lingering on my skin for a few moments. “We figured 

Always. 

. For Al 

l ground. Right 

shed like it,” Bia said, skipping over to me and taking my hand. She was 

ozen eternally at eighteen. It was a struggle for her integrating into Shadow 
Cove as vampire in a communi 

c during this period, which was a no brainer since he understood best her 
struggles as a newly tur 

ck 

about to be an aunt. I get t 

Wait! H 

“Aunty se 

at her excitement and allowed her pull 

ur new home 

 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Bonus Chapter 2 -  
Bonus Chapter 2 

Aiden’s POV 

Between Zac holding me from beating up Cade to the chaotic thoughts that 
filled my mind after his words, followed by the immense insecurity that 
perhaps Cade was right and that one day, Lily would leave me, I went for a 
walk. 



By the time I returned, I made a beeline straight for Lily’s room and when I 
entered, I paused to take in the sight of her sleeping peacefully on the bed, 
cuddled up in Ren’s arms who was also looking like he was falling asleep, her 
back to his front and the jealous rage subsided. 

in my arms, she wa 

gazing out the window, his insomnia making it impossible for him to sleep and 
even though I was sure that he kn 

ng more than to hold Lily in my arms, to reassure myself that this was real, I 
climbed into th 

on her cheeks and lips in a small pout. My body went hard as 

e as I was as he watched Lily rouse from sleep. When Lily slowly yawned, her 
body waking, I paused my stro 

in and arched her ba 

her ear, pushing up so that he was resting his head on his hand and when our 
eyes met, I saw nothing but absolute trust in there. It had been a while since I 
saw him look at me like I was 

nds into her shorts and when she gasped out a moan, whimpering softly as he 
started t 

e it on my tongue. I reached into my loose pants and palmed my d**k that was 
already as hard as a f*****g rock, the sight making me feel pre cu 

st the crook o 

* 

nded against him while using his finger as her own pleasure toy. “Fu c k. 
You’re all I’ve ever wanted.” Ren whispered, his voice low and seductive in a 
way that made me realize that I had never seen this side of 

easure swept through our tangled up 

a*s pressed against my d**k, her back flush against my chest and I couldn’t 
help the groan of pleasu 



o stop myself, sighing at her 

d as I squeezed her thigh, pressing even f 

eaning in to kiss her neck, I squeez 

seen it all but f**k, watching you get your p***y finger f****d by my best friend 
is the hottest thing Ive ever seen. I’m so hard right now, little lamb, I feel like 
I’m going to explode from how hot I am for you.” I bit out, my voice feeling 
hoarse even though I had barely spoken, the force of my l**t and love for her 
making me feel 

g to not flip her over and f**k her till her legs were shaking but this was not 
about me. This was about Lily. This was about doing what she wanted and I 
was going to make sure that I moved at her pac 

n eyes were bright with ecstasy and she sat back on her knees, holding her 
hair up so that I could see that her n*****s were tight against her thin tanktop 
and she grabbed Ren’s chin k 

***g sh 

window as I pushed her flimsy tanktop up, exposing her perky perf 

ft b****t, biting and sucking greedil 

as f**k moan and pushed her b****t into my mouth as my hand cupped her 
other b****t, squeezing and flicking her n*****s until I could feel 

uld do this all night. Every night. For 

ping her get right to it. She gasped when I dipped my hand into her itty bitty 
shorts and nearly fell over when I pinched her c**t. H 

r encouraging me feeding on her breasts suddenly tig 

y I knew she liked it, hard and fast until her entire body was vibrating with 

Ren’s lips, she fisted her hand into his hair and guided him to her right b****t 
that was left unattended, murmuring unintelligible words in between her 
whimpers of pleasure as I brought on her o****m until she was crying and sh 

ed l**t and want and she was the most 



sh i tout of his blood bonded mate. And because I knew Zac liked to watch, 
my hand wound around Lily’s hair, snatching her face up so that every inch of 
her hot and bothered express 

aw Zac fighting a losing battle, 

anymore, he reached into his pants and took 

a trail down her body, 

as enjoying the show and I could see i 

r 

you? You like to wat 

und n***e in my mouth and I groaned when she pushed up in 

ingers in and started to f**k 

reed with my belief that she was rea 

Lily back on the bed until she was lying on her bac 

om filled with the sound of our collectiv 

oom. The sight was so hot, the look on their faces, the sounds they made, I 
lost control as the sight of them made me want to c*m all over my fingers and 
Nyx wasted no time in rising to the sur 

him in on our little party, his desperation at wanting to see his centuries lo 

to widen her legs and when she opened her eyes to look at me, I saw her love 
for me in that case and knew tha 

ster and her moans started to increase, I started to lose the fig 

wanted to please her. Of ju 

illed with acceptance and it broke something inside me and 

h.” Just 



I stuck my fingers in her mouth, trying to prepar 

hispered, stroking her hair and she whimpered as I gently grabbed a fistful 
and tugged her harshly to 

’t f**k her mouth right now, she’s going to lose her mi 

nd I decided to do as she asked, pushing up on my knees and holding her 
head back with a fistful of her hair and pushing into her 

asure that hit me, trying to remind myself to be gentle but Lily wasn’t having it. 
She took me to the hilt and started to suck on my c**k and 

*k yes,” I bellowed as I dove deeper and deeper into her throat until she 
started to gag helplessly, refusing to back down like the obedient litt 

ked out of her eyes, pleasure rimming those jade green orbs and my fingers 
trembled as I wiped off tear streaks tha 

“Loo 

heaving as she looked up at me with that beautiful face, exhaustion and l**t 
darkeni 

l’m going to explo 

ion back to him and as her body shook with the aftereffects of her o****m, I 
saw the helpless need in her 

“Come here,” He beckoned with his hands and that was all it took for her to go 
crawling on all fours to h 

he laughed softly at the pained expression on his face when her we 

as pleasure swept through our bond, Zac’s groan muffled as he buried his 
face into Lily’s neck, his fangs wasting no time in penetrating her neck and 
feeding from 

ne and when our gazes met and I saw 

iable l 



into her hair and she began rocking against him and he swooned as she 
settled into a rhythm that had him clenching his teeth hard, his dark claws, 
grasping at her hi 

he rasped, pleasure thickening his voice, “ride me like the f*****g s*x 

croo 

y lubed finger, making sure she was well prepared for me and teasing her 
n!pples, unable to get enough of every inch of her, whispering hot, dirty things 
I wanted to do to her as I pushed my 

never 

and I had to grip her even tighter to make sure this w 

even closer so that I was fvcking her so h 

, I heard 

ud but telepathically, her voice, a desperate, needy whimper. I need you. I 
need you to shove your c**k so far down m 

ld have an affinity for any of our powers gave me a small beacon of hope that 
even if we failed to protect Lily, with the right basic training, she could g 

gratifying sounds escaping her throat as Ren took her chin gently in his 
smooth fingers, stopping her soft, lingering kisses down in his abs, cutting to 
the chase and roughly drove 

ough the bond, her vo 

god, Li 

to tell me that they heard what i heard too, and the wild darkening in their eyes 
confirmed what i 

respond because she knew Knew that I would raze the heavens and earth f 

Bonus Chapter 3 

Sebastian’s POV 



(Timeline: Hours before the dance) 

I have failed yet again. Aiden was alive and breathing and so was everyone in 
that happy little bond family with Lily Beauregard. But I had been close… very 
close. 

left in fear tha 

my parents had been killed by Aiden’s b***h, or her alter ego, a supposed 
powerful 

ver trusted Victor. I should never have trusted him to del 

or had promised to make my parents Alpha and Luna of Night shade if we 
supported him and helped to expedite his plans for rebellion and we had 
believed in his delusions of greatness, so sure that we would rise into power. 
And we w 

and ta 

had lived such an unhappy life prior to her death. She had deceived us all and 
I would be damned if I let her and her mates get away with it. They might have 
survived the war, but they will not escape my w 

ng heat that I felt everyday since they de 

hankfully I had allies. I was not the only one who had been damaged by the 
choices of the royal families. Today I planned t 

I looked into the computer screen in front of me that showed m 

o 

elieved we were a threat anymore. We were probably inconspicuous little 
specs of dust to 

other traitors who had been kil 

e being made at school in preparation for the end of the year dan 

e 

re. What is the upd 



ackages have been set up. They are all in position and all that’s left is fo 

ant that the bombs were ready and now all we needed was for the royals and 
their w***e to make their entrance 

m 

e the b***h is out of the building before it goes off. I 

ssed me. It helped that she was not hard to look at. 

going to treat that bit ch like the who re that she 

wered and when the call went off, I turned around and cleared my thro 

an is in 

lans for life after we got our revenge. One of the girls started to share drinks 
as another turned up the music and the party started in full swing as we 
celebrated what would soon be the downfall of the royal famil 

ur parents couldn’t do 

wearing his bottle glasses, Tony had always been awkward and antisocial 
back in the day and he was the only human among us. Even though I had 
been skeptical to add him to our plans and didn 

ating the pocket size bombs that were easy to install, hacking into the school 
cameras and helping us set up this base in this hotel room. He had proven his 
worth and earned his right to be here and even though he was kind of weird 
and sometimes acted suspicious, I knew that he hated the people responsible 
for the death of his parents and he was too useful to discard 

off, I w 

is ear and left the room to receive his call and when I looked back at the 
jubilating crowd, I felt loneliness hit m 

amantha whispered and handed me a can of beer, her lip 

n on me. And she didn’t mind when I called her Mauve whenever I f****d her 
from behind and pretended I was ge 



ooked up several times so whe 

at Mauve’s picture frame that 

? You look like you’re sulking and this is a time to celebrate.” She w 

at there were other people in the room and she removed her t 

ready hard by the time her hand touched me and I grabbed her head and 
closed my eyes, 

d Sam’s head with both hands and f****d her mouth hard and fast, enjoying 
her whimpers so much and the way her t**s bounced. I came 

realized that the door bell hadn’t stopped ringing and I grudgingly pulled u 

. I told her and she giggled, hurrying to do what I 

d my anxiety subsided, replaced by a smile as I opened 

ate man, the part 

e hadn’t waited for the bomb to go off before coming but the words died in my 
throat because Derek fell down flat on his face in front of me and I saw sharp 

he kind of power and as if i needed even more confirmation, black 

utter one word knowing that I was as good as f** 

Bonus Chapter 4 

Aiden’s pov 

It pained me royally to admit it but Ren and his family were probably the best 
in this hospitality thing. It was no wonder their hotel was the most patronized 
in the realm and as I looked at my reflection in the mirror, in the penthouse 
living room that the boys and I had decided to prepare for the dance and 
adjusted my tie, I wondered how I might have turned out without my friends. 

I would have probably been ensnared into Victor’s delusions of grandeur and 
might have been his lapdog, eager to prove myself and not lose the only 
family I had left. Thanks to Ren and Zac and now Cade, I would never have to 



wonder about what it meant to have a family. They were my brothers and it 
was more than enough. 

d like they had only two brain cells. Because why were Zac and Cade b 

with an eye roll as l headed to 

when I said I was going to wear a green lie and decided to get one for yourself 

g about this, Corrigan and I’ll give you a b 

t 

not my mother, call me 

l 

oved him and Cade immediately did the same and when they took on a 
fighting stance, I rolled my eyes wondering why they even hung out together 
all the time when it 

two of them 

hided softly and it was almost comical the way the two of them looked 

de even m 

ok his head. “Both of you should go to the bar and take a drin 

tau 

ouldn’t let 

about in the next ten seconds.” I replied a 

e patted me on the back and his phone rang, showing Lily’s name which 
made him smile as he answered the call and walked outside to sit on the pati 

ld always be Lily’s favorite. In the beginning, I 

cretly hoping that he would find something to fuss about again with my 
appearance, my phone rang and when I saw it was Angelo, my sm 



I said immedi 

won’t ever st 

satisfied wit 

usly reminding myself of wh 

ill never happen. I beg to 

ing to update you ab 

the terrace, cool evening breeze, rustling my 

I’m listening 

s alr 

I swore, pinching the bridge of nose as rage filled my veins and I inhaled 
deeply, trying to control myself and virtually pat m 

to you. He’s saying somet 

fealty to us in exchange for safe haven fo 

t after everything, Sebastian would show remorse for what he had done and 
would have been so grateful tha 

Sebastian was undeserving of that mercy and that I was hoping for too much. 
I would hav 

back into the room and cleared my throat, Zac and Cade stopped talking and 
when the three of them looked at me and I nodded, my expression grave and 
seri 

et’s go entertain our guest before rumours of our poor hospitality spre 

c grinned, dark dark eyes alight with the thril 

f the cold mercenary he had been before he met us. His 

to the private guest room, Angelo was also dressed in his suit 



What a pleasure” He greeted with a mock bow that made me roll my eyes and 

gust as I studied him, wo 

es melted out of me and began pr 

de Derek lucid in an instant and when he re 

lo, Derek 

, screaming like a fu c king banshee when Cerberus snapped at his feet 

elax. I’m only here to talk” I sighed, sitting in an armchair and beckoning him 
to come cl 

bling and shaking. I couldn’t understand his incohe 

ering on the ground like an insect or I might mistake you for one and squash 
you un 

up at me and silent rage licked through my blood, cradling my 

ave a talk.” I c****d my head at the bottle of liquor and glass tumblers before 
me 

ou 

,” I said, relaxing in my armc 

the bottl 

e a vermin and my patience was running thin. Still, he filled the tumbler after 
slushing half the contents on the 

s 

“I 

I’d feel better if I didn’t have to drink alone or I’m never beating 

asked, pouring s 



food like this. I almost forgot what it felt like. The exhilarating thrill knowing he 
would d 

poke telepathically, his voice soun 

ched his memory and got a picture of a 

aw Lily in a torn up ball gown, sitting in a cage. Her legs broken, her hair 
matting to her face and sticky with sweat and bl 

he most coveted b***h in Shadow Cove.” Derek leered, ” What do you say 

See if she’ 

My tumbler shattered to 

queaked and was on 

boiling as my creatures snapped up again. ” Sample 

rek cried. “I c-I c 

n when you’re no better than vermin.” My leather clad feet connected with his 
jaw, 

y. They seem to have worked up an appet 

lea 

o think you can lay a hand on my mate?” My eyes glowed as the blood in my 
veins chilled with the thought of a 

me if I did not help him out. I swear on my life that I did not mean to do 

ave your tears and apology for Tha 

sobs filling the entire room as he scrambled for words 

- You can’t kill me, not if you want me to show you where Sebastian and the 
others are hiding. You need me alive for that. I can help you. Please just let 
me prove how us 

ughtfully, amused by his narrow 



you 

ou know h 

between us, my entire body shaking with ice cold rage as I crouched in front 
of him and grabbed his chin, my claws digging into his flesh and he gasped in 
h 

dly on his cheek as his shoulders began to shake with sobs again, expecting 
him to pay some f*****g attention. “See, If I could figure out Sebastian’s plan 
and thwart it in time, get rid of the bombs and have you beaten up and 
brought to me, what will stop me from finding out where that fool is hiding?” 
Nothing but terror filled t 

u to do more than one thing actually, after thinking about what I have just said, 
I need you to 

ur 

er. “I will go with Cade to the dance and stall for time 

even noti 

you need help, you can call me. I’ll 

grinned, running h 

or some 

oday, I smiled wide, knowing that I could trust all of them in the room with my 
life and for all our bickering and fighting, we wor 

ommand. “Get someone to clean up th 

cou 

o, I clasped his 

to come wit 

ur with girlfriend, Hunter. And make sure she doesn’t get wind of anything 
going 



d, leaving him behind and climbing into the SUV w 

Bonus Chapter 5 

Aiden’s pov 

The last f*****g thing that I wanted to do on a day like this was to be standing 
by the entrance to this apartment that was reeking of alcohol and probably 
dried c*m and weed, but since Sebastian had decided to be a thorn in my 
flesh, the only option left was to get rid of him. 

Nothing about this was amusing in the slightest. I’ll much rather be with Lily, 
preferably buried between her legs, exploring every inch of her with my 
tongue. 

ght of going back to Lily made me antsy and excited. I didn’t want to waste 
any more time with 

Sebastian 

rpest tool in the toolbox, but how could he think for even a second that he’d be 
safe when he oh so wisely choose a hotel affiliated with the Vanderb 

ffling. Perhaps after taking care of 

it all was that I had been willing to let bygones be bygones and not hunt him 
down even after knowing he was the one behind the arrow shooting 

ked in 

at the hand on my shoulder, shocked for the umpteent 

hat she was trembling and not as fearless as I had initially thought. I didn’t 
know what exactly she hoped to achieve with this but all I could feel as her 
hand rubbed my shoulder wa 

n revulsion from just looking at her because all I could see was how much 

ve’s voice and 

dilated as I struggled to 

lo 



t least one person recognized how 

ner turmoil, the girl took my silence as a good sign to continue and when she 
leaned in, one of the guards behind me moved forward to stop her but I s 

wled. Her name was Samantha, a far cry from Mauve. I decided to focus on 
that, to remind myself that this was someone else and not the monster that 
appeared in m 

as dead and gone. I needed to beli 

ever support what they were doing. If you let me live, I can show you exactly 
how useful I can be. Let me help 

she was offering and when I said nothing, she proceeded to trail her red 
tipped fingers do 

d to stop myself from rushing out of there to hurl my guts out, taking a deep 
breath and reminding myself one mor 

e had f****d up, I grabbed Sama 

y because my mate w 

g Angelo’s men the signal, they marched in armed to the teeth and shot 

or but I had to give him credit for his strong will because instead of kneeling 
and begging for his life, he remained standing, a defiant look on his face as he 
sp 

growled and I had to admit that his arrogance 

I’m not going to kill you immediately. For old times sake of course. I intend to 
keep you as a toy. Your cage is already waiting for you. I think my mate will 
appreciate the gesture. I promised to give her the world you see, and have her 
enem 

growl and I turned just in time to see Sebastian lunge for me, transforming mid 
air into a giant russet brown wolf, his eyes filled with murderous intent. 
Turning wholly to face him, I caught him by the throat 

y hand on his throat with my feet, crushing his windpip 



ling Sebastian, I m 

I was at eye level with him, I slapped him hard when he growled in my fa 

w this, but perhaps you need to be reminded of who you are speaking to. If I 
want, I could squash you like a bug in an instant.” I took one of his fingers and 
snapped it in two. His harsh screaming almost drowned out the sound of m 

ter the foolish stunt you 

uld not have to spend my energy to teach you a lesson but it has became 
painfully obvious that you are not going to lay low like the worm that you are. 
So perhaps let me show you exactly what happens to worms. Kind of like how 
salt makes them twist up and 

solutely no one, because I certainly didn’t care if he screamed the whole 
building down. I crushed his leg under my foot, loving 

ll never be able to do anything to hurt Lily and those she cares about and if I 
have to break a 

filled the room as he cough 

r person to take my place, someone who has a score to settle with you and 

sna 

though his blood started to splash all over my face, even though his organs 
started to spill to the ground, I did not stop. 

before I realized that there was practically nothing left of Sebastian. His torn 
remains looked like it had been mauled a 

s dead. I felt only f 

care of the stragglers, Aiden. Five minutes and now you’ve ruined your 
tuxedo. You look 

ooked down at my suit 

now. It’s 



to keep him alive so that he could lead us to the rest of the members of the 
rebellion wh 

red his final words a 

I can’t let anything 

heart and took deep breaths, reali 

breathe. Breathe with me,” He 

he instructed a 

was happening to you at home. Lily is ours too. Cade has shown that he 
would lay down his life for her and for any of us. Lily has proved that she can 
take care of herself too. She’ll rip this earth apart if any of us got hurt. We are 
a team. A family and we will all work togethe 

throat thick as I blinked ba 

at le 

t alone, of course but all | could see was her. She looked ethereal in her white 
dress, like a goddess and I chuckled at how st 

bastard ha 

t was like she co 

there blood stains here? 

es gazing up at me with wo 

s safe. I felt like I could 

o my palm, lush dark hair spilling down her creamy 

s 

ith both my hands and pressed kisses all over her 

rry about it, okay?” I pressed one last kiss to the co 



her fists tightening around the lapels of my jacket and my heart clenched with 
so m 

at when it came to LIly, I would ill anyone to protect her, man or monster and I’ 

Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 

I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

a loose thread on the hem of her sweater sleeve and I grinned at her, turning 
sharply into the park 

ugly when this was the first time she was following a boy home from school… 
Anyone actua 

lt is that? My subconscious nagged me and my h 

tarted and orc 

even half of what I’ve done to her… what l’ 

school freezer hours before anyone noticed she was missing. Thad realized 
almost too late. Her blood was almost frozen solid, her fin 

make her life 

don’t even expect 

. Her voice was a light whisper. 

o look at her. She had 

ods, I 

st have been a grima 

“Cade, if you don 

“That’s not it!” I said immediately, 



didn’t hold her tight enough, she’d slip right through my fingers and I’ 

ast straw. 

its aided and abetted by m 

magined that Lily would try to do the deed herse 

I’ll spend every breath i 

want you to go,” I said, my hand going 

ure, an elusive thing. As if she’d disappea 

s. She was so small and fragile. 

frowned, my heart beat turning erra 

I should be the last person in the entire school she should be caught dead 
with. But Lily didn’t care. To her, I was her friend 

r had a friend before so I don’t kn 

closer and res 

, her green eyes sparkling with hope, the vulnerability in her expression made 
my chest t 

se, L 

years afte 

sually at my side, taking my briefcase and my jacket as soon as I was 

t on the sofa. I was just tugging off my tie when I caught the 

haled deeply, my heart tightening in my chest. I was grateful for whatever 
deity that had brought her scent to me because was Lily thousa 

cant guardians gone and half the three-fourth of the council eradicated, we 
didn’t trus 



and I don’t doubt that the Night Shade king also had similar experiences and 
expectations. We couldn’t trust anyone but 

d within seconds, I had crossed from the living room to the kitchen, my 
hackles raise 

if some demented part of my brain was now conjuri 

her ey 

Hey,” she said, amd I closed my eyes, my breathing turning err 

on’t be a dream. 

he left, I have been filled with never ending desire that couldn’t be sated by 
anyone but her… not even by my own hands. Many nights, I have stroked 
myself, or grinded and thrust against my bed, imagining it was Lily beneath 
me, looking up at me with those fu c k me eyes, all those nights futile because 

incredib 

taking her bottom lip into her mouth and loo 

crossing over to take her in my hands, make sure this wasn’t a cruel dream I’d 
soon wake from and when I to 

iss her and she he 

snatched it away from her and placed it on the counter. Cupping her face in 
my h 

soft bare a s 

ea 

her a s s, palming it roughly and kissing down her silken neck. I impatiently 
grabbed the neckline and ripped it in two, loving the sound of her 

wetness a 

ppreciation rumbling in my chest as she grinded and undulated her hips 
helplessly against my tongue as I sucked and sucked, pulling her c**t into my 



mouth, one hand gripping her thigh, the other unbuckling my belt and undoing 
my pants until I held my c**k in my hands, fis 

r thighs starting to tremble aroun 

her head back as I sucked 

me, baby,” I growled against 

around my head, thrusting and undulating wantonly as she shuddered and 
cried out. I worked her through her o** 

sucked tirelessly, g 

red in a breathy voice and l glanced up, her eyes glowing wi 

you in 

y with desire. I slid my c**k against her pu s sy, growling 

d to draw out her pleasure, to see her tighten with frust 

her tongue immed 

lunging into her neck and she cried with delirious ecstasy, clutching me for 
dear life. I started slow at first, wanting to draw this out as 

her head and she arched her back, beating my thrusts, her gorgeou 

than any wet dream I could 

er thighs. She was so wet, so 

r this time, her claws digging into my 

ow, 

egs arou 

f**k!” I s 

d I was coming into her with a force that mad 



her bre a sts, her taste on my mouth, her s 

ew moments of nothing but our breaths calming, she whispered, “Should we 
take this to the room?” My c o c k stirred at the low purr of her voice, my 
response a reso 

At the end of the night, there was not a 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 

(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

was working on a report and the on 

to be heard in 

rred it to being on my own in my 

ping and stood up from his desk, rounding around the sofa I was sitting on 
and plopped down beside me, stretching himse 

putting my co 

ed his arms around my waist, “I just love you so much. I love seeing 

d his head into m 

enly, he froze, as if he jus 

d, his voice, a hopeful whisper. “D 

Why?” I h 

g a 

y 



spered and I splayed my hand on top of his and even though I couldn’t feel 
what he felt because of his enhanced powers, hope sparked to life in my heart 
and l felt so full of joy, 

he door and Ren’s assistant, Ginger, walked in and after greeting the both of 
us, she said, “Your attention is needed in the emergency unit. There’s a new.. 
uh…” she cleared her throat, looking uncomfortable, “development that the 
doctors want y 

rd, where the doctors and children specialists seemed 

disappointed in the border security for letting this thing past our borders. 
Something like this has never happened and shou 

ng is a child!” One of the nurses hi 

+50 

lifel 

I’ll see to it t 

ing a path for us to walk through as we made our way towards where they had 
been initially 

I gas 

r him. Ren cursed and I watched as he placed his hand over the baby, using 
his power to heal the baby of the worst of his burns. As scabs fell off and new 
skin grew over the burned ones, th 

tightened. They were going to 

here. He was already badly burned before he got here. He must have been 
left to die. The spies decided that it was better to bring him back than risk a 
human finding him the 

and looked at Ren who had a pensive scowl 

I shared his worry about this situation. The council and practically every 
werewolf alive would push to have this baby executed, just for what he was. 
Zac, although he had grown up as one of them had gone through hell during 



the years he came back and tried to keep his bloodlust in check. Bia, too. 
Adding a third vampire was probably pushing it but I would ne 

d talk to Bia,” Ren said, breaking me out of my own thou 

ight.” I beamed 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

rip his throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She has three other men to fill up the 
space his death will leave behind, and I’m very sure shell appreciate the gestu 

run before I chicken out and think 

e out of my best friend when I first met him and as if that was not already bad 
enough, he drank fro 

it makes Lily happy and they’ll do anything for her … Even let an enemy 
species reside i 

feel like he actually genuinely likes me and cares for me as a friend. Not 
forgetting the fact that he’s part vampire, was forcefully turned and understood 
how I felt early on in my transformation from first experience. He was patient 
and went out of his way to make me comfortable here in Shadow Cove, not 
becaus 

ing it to impress Lily and one-up the others, but it’s be 

ting in the early evening twilight, dark shades on. He was wearing a three 
piece suit with the buttons of his white shirt unopened, exposin 

a bad outfit t 



is face, I heard Angelo’s cool voice say behind me. “Stop toying with my wife 
and give her th 

my insides turned to jelly and 

itching from human to vampire 

plained when I was freaking out about my insatiable l**t. And whatever you felt 
for him when you were human didn’t 

persensitive for the past eigh 

voice turned me on. Earlier on, he used to let me feed from him and if that 
wasn’t the best experience I’ve ever had. Only thing that came close was s ex 
and even 

rom him after 

ontrolli 

that’s no way to talk to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at 
Angelo before dumping the bag in my arms 

is 

ays, when I’m reminded of the freak I’ve become, my heart sinks a 

like a sort of p 

h 

eternally at eighteen, so at some point, Angelo is going to look like a 
pedophile next to me. I can’t go out in the sun or I’ll vaporize like an evil spirit 
coming in contact with holy wat 

unima 

I heard Zac ask and I turned around to see that he had taken Ang 

d another potential p 

I’m just sipping on a really good smoothie, I sat at the kitchen coun 



s but the black ma 

e damn vampires, tryi 

sent chills down my spine. Zac was usually so chill and laid back that when he 
got serious or angry, it was uncomfortab 

c 

ha 

thout so much of an ‘if you please?’, I get angry moustach 

“Right now, It’s difficult to know 

couple of buildings but I can’t pick up a specific pattern. I 

find 

can’t stand thos 

ee 

referring to me. Heck 

p their conversation 

that I 

eetheart?” I 

he hospital real quick? There’s something I want you t 

for you, sweetie.” Our call 

dn’t already know Lily was s 

jealous?” I cooed, picking up my bag, running a lipgloss over my lip and 
fluffing my 

wish, 



hung in my throat when Angelo came and picked me up like I was a sack of 
nothing and placed me on the 

of everything . His scent like sage and geranium. His strong, muscular body. T 

d just go 

on’t forget, Bia. He’s not the 

y chest cavity and I couldn’t stop myself from pulling hi 

as I hate to break up 

T 

y sho 

chucked my shoe at hi 

inded of just how many people are unco 

enough to betray the rage in him when the nurses gave me a wide 

olf, but Angelo and his team belonged to descendants of an immortal race of 
hunters blessed with superhuman strength, vitality and the best part; 
immortality, to rival the creatures they we 

erically at his f 

to convince him that my best friend will raz 

hed and gentl 

low level racism or wh 

ne was going out of their way to blatantly ignore my existence. And I was sure 
Lily and her mates had a hand in the extreme change in how I was treated. 
They’re cherished by everyone and pretty m 

ite smile, acknowledging my presence before Zac swooped in and picked Lily 
up by the waist, kissing her so deeply and intimately, I had to look away to 
give 



at’s when 

h and slowly walke 

d with his adorable fists clenched tightly, his little feet k 

eyes ga 

s tooth 

baby. A vampi 

id down my ch 

ity. He looked to have been abandoned. He was emaciated and left for dead, 
insects already feeding on his body. They brought him back to he 

eful, asking gaze and he nodded, immediately catching my trai 

. “The council will probably want him dea 

screamed, whirling around to look at him. “He’ 

ftened but before 

oser into Angelo for p 

ad man 

essed in cashmere is still a mad man. He didn’t care about law 

was Lily. I’ve seen him kill a councilman for throwing a jab at her and calling 
her an omega. Aiden only asked him what he meant by that after he 

leash. If she ever lets go… I don’ 

es zeroed in on the baby, now making g 

short, stilted noise and yawns made my heart ache for him. I wanted to hold 
him in my hands but the last thing I wanted was the mad man’s atten 

pire.” It wasn’t a question. One second, he was standing at the door, his eyes 
cold and deadly like a man possessed, the next, he was at the cot, his claws 



fared to dig into the little bundle of joy and I screamed, moving without 
thinking just as Li 

Ren threw his hands up, probably to stop Aiden 

tly as he hiccuped and cried. I gave him my finger that he clenched on to, his 
gr 

is cries 

way as he rose to his feet, “I could have killed you,” he snapped at me, 
dusting off his suit, “I will have a word 

ow, hand it over. 

he baby 

gre 

ed when he took anothe 

Aiden, please,” Lily’s voice was all it took to get Aiden’attention. He 
immediately whirled around to face her as if he just realized that s 

’t have kids of her own. The baby was obviously left to die out there. Would it 
really be so bad if Bia wants 

t know who left it there.” He hissed tightly. 

’t 

he likes of creatures like that. We 

o strong to be allowed to exist within our b 

e rebellion, just because your families fronted it. I’m sure Bia and Angelo will 
raise this kid not to hurt us. They’ve already proved themselves to the cove all 
this time, what’s wrong with ad 

like us, that’s a creature with a thirst for blood in his dna. Children vampires 
are harder to control than adult ones and it’s only a m 

cked, that’s not something we want to have on our ha 



o our parts 

Zac!” Aiden hissed. “How could 

nd the atmosphere in the room turned c 

d where Aiden was coming from. For the good of the Cove, a baby vampire 
living amongst us was a bad i 

ed in a sharp voice and Aiden immediately flinched, turning around to fac 

e al 

rom taking life. We can move Bia and Angelo and a few other guards to a 
reserved location where the risk of finding another life is slim and she can 
raise him to beat his bloodlust. We already have two vampires that were 
succe 

The room fell quiet as he listened to Lily’s reason and I had to admit, I couldn’t 
have put my thoughts in bett 

ar 

e a 

would want a vampire for a m 

crying and her skin is too hard and too 

ouncil will probably not agree to this. 

re we could convince 

saw it. The moment all the fight left his body. He sighed and looked at me, his 
gaze hardening again when he looked at t 

t a breath and looked up at the ceiling, obv 

urse. 

ut i 

vince the 



sol 

“An 

trying to kill the bab 

ten 

“What sh 

hought made me gigg 

Ha ha. Very funny,” Aiden deadpanned, only mak 

man.” A wry smile touched his lips as he shook his head, laughing so 

body and when I gazed at my best friend, she was 

hank you,” I mouthe 

rses will hav 

ly okay with this?” I asked An 

n t 

“I’m just a little wor 

vatives would react. And there were only so many people Lily and 

rt 

protect the both of you. I won’t let any of the hatred of those bigots affect our 
child. I 

god, Ange 

do I have to tell you, Stella? I’ll 

t s 

I wanted to try. To give it all I 



Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

re 

rds from days ago must have trig 

ol. When I hurt my mate with the same hands that were supposed to protect 
her. Lily running from me, s 

almost taste her fear, s 

to find that I was not in that forest from years ago but rather, in the room of my 
mansion with my mate by my side, sleeping peace 

deflate 

ce as soon as I registered the fact that she was here, safe and sound Unable 
to stop myself, I caressed her face gently, not surp 

y, tucking it behind her ear. She slowly stirred and blink 

t tightened with the urgent need 

l for her if the need arises was even stronger. A basic instinct at th 

rrigans controlled corporate 

t vampires moving back on our turf was 

ng to partner with our enem 

t and blood. E 

mbled with rage 

ly leaned into my palm and my lun 



e 

It’ 

choosing to ignore my bl 

r scent was like an analgesic to me and within moments, I was sniffing her soft 
hair that always smelled so sweet, s 

when she sat up on me 

oft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she muttered as I gripped her hips over her 
satin nightgown and moved her over me, helping her grind 

rew my head back, my heart 

sleek between her legs. I could feel her soaking me through her panties, smell 
her arousal, so potent it wa 

res 

o 

mbling in my throat at the sight of her glistening wetness sticking to the fabric 
as I parted it 

he was aroused. Achingly so. And everything in me needed to sate 

’m pregnant 

opping its slow, languid circle aro 

ed breath 

nly confirmed it this evening before Ren dropped me off. I was going to t 

t 

on the bed, my hands tightly gripping her 

was c 

P 



she was off 

th anticipation. I wanted t 

rotect. Provide. M 

n 

t you going to ask whose it is?” she raised 

ing out, unable to help myself as I pricked her n****e, more for her pleasure 
than mine, loving her quie 

ike everything good and perfec 

cried when I slid i 

o slowly, take her gently. But the feel of her s*x clenching around my c**k 
made my heart stutter err 

ht o 

ed to devour he 

slow. Rein 

e 

y heart gave ano 

g my c**k in deeper into her, my hips grinding against her c**t with each thrust 
as I went slower, deeper, loving the way her hips met mine, loving the way her 
breasts jiggl 

t mine and when she ran her t 

Gods 

for anything. I swear it Lily.” I whispered as she started to come, he 

tended to keep each and every 

★* 



ly’s p 

ou 

hold my own 

asn’t the 

ming 

’t catch my brea 

Aiden called out to my left and I whirled around to se 

was going to explode, but I manage 

were all waiting for my response because I noticed they all. re 

od,” he quipped. “”Cause 

d an arm around my waist and kissed my forehead, his lips lingering on my 
skin for a few moments. “We figured this was 

Always. 

us. For A 

the middle of the cove, but far away from the busy city to have our own peace 
and privacy.” Cade continued as I leaned my 

ed like it,” Bia said, skipping over 

was a struggle for her integrating into Shadow Cove as vampire in a 
community of werewolves but I was grate 

this period, which was a no brainer since he understood best her struggles as 
a newly turned 

check out all thirtee 

it! Ho 

d at her excitement and allowed her pull me along into my 



r new ho 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Bonus Chapter 3 -  
Bonus Chapter 3 

Sebastian’s POV 

(Timeline: Hours before the dance) 

I have failed yet again. Aiden was alive and breathing and so was everyone in 
that happy little bond family with Lily Beauregard. But I had been close… very 
close. 

would be discovered and everyday that I heard about them still breathing, still 
livi 

s had been killed by Aiden’s b***h, or her alter ego, a supposed powerful 
goddess raised from the dead. And now while I wallowed in depression and 
sorrow, the five of them walked about and everyone celebrated them, treated 
them like they were gods in human flesh, worshipped them for saving Shadow 
cove, w 

have trusted him to deli 

had promised to make my parents Alpha and Luna of Night shade if we 
supported him and helped to expedite his plans for rebellion and we had 
believed in his delusions of greatness, so sure that we would rise into power. 
And w 

but I knew that they couldn’t have done it without their dirty little whOre, Lily B 

nhappy life prior to her de 

xperience the scorching heat that I felt 

ad made sure that my plan was foolproof and thankfully I had allies. I was not 
the only one who had been damaged by the choices of the royal famili 

e different parts of the school compound where the end of the year ball would 

ow seat to the demise of 



ck of dawn and hadn’t even met any resistance, because no one even 
believed we were a threat anymore. We were probably inconspicuous little 
specs of dust to them. Too insigni 

d the children of the other traitors who had been killed and assembled a small 

on for the end of the year dance, sm 

“ 

hat is the up 

position and all that’s left is for the targets to arri 

decoded his message. He meant that the bombs were ready and now all we 
needed was f 

weet sweet melody to 

the b***h is out o 

It helped that she was n 

treat that bit ch like the who re that she I 

rned around an 

m 

hout the entire room and people started speaking animatedly, making plans 
for life after we got our revenge. One of the girls started to share drinks as 
another turned up the music and the party starte 

t our parents couldn’t 

Tony, who was the only one who didn’t seem to be overjoyed about the turn of 
events like the rest of us. It didn’t surprise me though. Slim, short and always 
wearing his bottle glasses, Tony had always been awkward and antisocial 
back in the day and he was the only human among us. Even th 

ng creating the pocket size bombs that were easy to install, hacking into the 
school cameras and helping us set up this base in this hotel room. He had 
proven his worth and earned his right to be here and even though he was kind 



of weird and sometimes acted suspicious, I knew that he hated the people 
responsible for the death of his parents and he was too useful to disca 

went off, I would review 

d left the room to receive his call and when I loo 

Want a drink, handsome?” Samantha whispered and handed me a can of 
beer, her lips tilted up in 

cially when she was going down on me. 

s, Sam and 

took a large gulp, watching a 

u look like you’re sulking and this is a time to celebrate.” She whispered, 
licking my ear and I shrugged, not minding her offer. I mean, who would say 
no to g 

ere other people in the room and she removed her tiny blouse, her large 1**s 
on display 

lready hard by the time her han 

grip tightened o 

th both hands and f****d her mouth hard and fast, enjoying her whimpers so 
much and the way her t**s bounced. I came hard and she took every single 
thing, my body shaking from the f 

I realized that t 

the bedroo 

nd my anxiety subsided, replaced by 

ate man, the 

oming but the words died in my throat because Derek fell d 

ht in front of me and the music stopped, everybody going silent as Aiden, 
dressed impeccably in 



nly utter one word knowing that I was as good as f 

S 

Bonus Chapter 4 

Aiden’s pov 

It pained me royally to admit it but Ren and his family were probably the best 
in this hospitality thing. It was no wonder their hotel was the most patronized 
in the realm and as I looked at my reflection in the mirror, in the penthouse 
living room that the boys and I had decided to prepare for the dance and 
adjusted my tie, I wondered how I might have turned out without my friends. 

I would have probably been ensnared into Victor’s delusions of grandeur and 
might have been his lapdog, eager to prove myself and not lose the only 
family I had left. Thanks to Ren and Zac and now Cade, I would never have to 
wonder about what it meant to have a family. They were my brothers and it 
was more than enough. 

s that half the time, they behaved like they had only two brain cells. Because 
why were Zac and Cade bickering for the millionth time today? I could hear 
their voices from the bedroom and as they walked out into the livi 

to the bar to pour myself a drink, imme 

w 

big to be lying about this, Corrigan and I’ll give you a black eye if you don’t 
admit that you 

hose that tie because you got a tip that green is Lily’s favorite color which for a 
fact I can say that it is not. You just want to get on her good 

ther, call me Za 

“I will most certainly call you whatever the fvck 

d him and Cade immediately did the same and when they took on a fi 

n walked into the room and when he looked at me and I shrugged, indicating 
that I didn’t mind if the two of them fought because who would want to stop 
their source of entertainment, he rolled 



op t 

d 

the bar and take a drink. Aiden, your tie 

and 

, don’t put this on me. They’ll find something else to bicker about in the next 
ten seconds.” I replied and when we both looked in t 

ily’s name which mad 

lways be Lily’s favorite. In the beginning, I used to hate it but now I was slowly 
becoming fine with the fact because I loved Ren more than life itse 

As long as they loved me b 

t beside 

, hunter.” I sai 

calling me that, will you?” H 

coven willing to take her in and offer their protection, Shadow Cove would be 
her home until she decided to leave us. And Angelo would do anything for his 
girlfriend… Even run errands for the v 

unter.” It was my way of unconsciously reminding myself of what he 

it will never happen. I beg to dif 

calling 

, I walked to the terrace, cool evening breeze, rustling m 

listening 

motion. The bombs have been set up and all that is left is for you and the 
others to show up befo 

led deeply, trying to control myself and virtually pat myself on the back for a 
job well 



Five in all. One of them insists on talking to you. He’s saying something about 
how he might be useful to you. Thought you 

wed up at the hospital while we were recuperating, swearing fealty to us in 
exchange for safe haven for 

uld show remorse for what he had done and would have been so grateful that 
I didn’t come after him. If he had two working braincells 

h. I would have to 

e stopped talking and when the three of them looked at me and I nodded, my 
expression grave and serious, 

guest before rumours of our poor hospitality spre 

grinned, dark dark eyes alight with t 

ld blue 

ate guest room, Angelo was also dressed in his suit 

ve all of them the audacity to think they could harm me, my mate 

ures melted out of me and began 

k lucid in an instant and when he realized where he was, tears started to 
trickle down his cheeks as he forced himsel 

, Derek 

banshee whe 

sitting in 

ouldn’t understand his incoherent 

insect 

dared to look up at me and sil 

and pour me a drink, will you. Let’s have a talk.” I c****d my head at the bottle 
of liquor and glass tumblers before 



- I wou 

gs as m 

ver to me and took the bottle of liqu 

ience was running thin. Still 

r some for your 

c 

ave a conversation. I’d feel better if I di 

I asked, 

d my cognac, like I had all the time in the world. It’s been a 

n,” Ren spoke telepathically, his voice sounding like he was barely holdin 

is 

an 

ing to her face and sticky with sweat and blood, terror in her eyes as 
Sebastian, Derek and some other guys I vaguely recognized leering 

en. All of t 

ve.” Derek leered, ” What do you say, bo 

she’s 

my hand, cool on my skin but not enough to stop my explosion of rage as I 
flung the mahogany co 

k squeaked and was on the ground again, trembling 

lood boil 

cri 



n you’re no better than vermin.” My leather clad feet connected with his jaw, 
sending him sprawling on the the f 

atures are hungry. They seem to have worked up an appetite since the las 

my words carefully if I were you. You dared to think you can lay a hand on my 
mate?” My eyes glowed as the blo 

killed me if I did not help him out. I swear on my life th 

tears and apology for Thanatos 

head, his sobs filling the entire room as he scrambled for 

astian and the others are h 

ully, amus 

“Usef 

now h 

to laughter as I cl 

tion. “See, If I could figure out Sebastian’s plan and thwart it in time, get rid of 
the bombs and have you beaten up and brought to me, what will stop me from 
finding out where that fool is hiding?” Nothing but terror filled the gray blue of 
his eyes, knowing he was well and truly fu 

snivelling rat like you, in fact I need you to do more than one thing actually, 
after thinki 

dribbling down his 

acket and walked over to clasp a hand on 

’t even notic 

help 

g his tongue 

g for some 



y, I smiled 

and. “Get someone to clean up t 

Of 

ng to Angelo, I clasped his han 

me to 

ubt Bianca will keep anything from Lily if Angelo tells her anything abou 

chuckled, leaving him behind and climbing into the SUV waiting for me, the 
last s 

Bonus Chapter 5 

Aiden’s pov 

The last f*****g thing that I wanted to do on a day like this was to be standing 
by the entrance to this apartment that was reeking of alcohol and probably 
dried c*m and weed, but since Sebastian had decided to be a thorn in my 
flesh, the only option left was to get rid of him. 

Nothing about this was amusing in the slightest. I’ll much rather be with Lily, 
preferably buried between her legs, exploring every inch of her with my 
tongue. 

ily made me an 

a 

n for years, he had not learnt a f*****g thing. He was not exactly the sharpest 
tool in the toolbox, but how could he think for even a second that he’d be safe 
when he oh so wisely choose a hotel affiliated with the Vanderbilt corporation 
as the base of his operations? Granted, Châteaux was operated under an 
alias but the i***t should have done his f*****g homework before lodging in his 
one of our establishments. He had not even bothered to ch 

i***1 thought he could hurt my mate was baffling. Perhaps after taking care of 
this loose end, I will 



had been willing to let bygones be bygones and not hunt him down even after 
knowing he was the one behind the arrow shooting that had been meant for 
me and almost killed Cade, and it had made the buffoon mistake my mercy for 
stupidity 

word out, a red head walked up to me, a patronizing smile on her face that 
made me realize that she probably recognized me and attended our school 
and had deemed that I would not harm her, give 

at the han 

e and I felt ants crawling up and down my body 

hat she was trembling and not as fearless as I had initially 

oking at her because 

I could see her mouth moving but all I could hear was Mauve’s voice and her 
cackle as I laid in bed, paralyzed and unable to stop her from touching me 

y head snapped in the direction of Sebastian’s 

Oh look 

ast one 

wa 

my inner turmoil, the girl took my silence as a good sign to continue and when 
she leaned in, one of the guards behind me moved forward to stop he 

a, a far cry f 

hese losers because they were offering me a place to 

sure that I made no mistakes about what she was of 

a deep breath and reminding myself one more time that was no 

nd as it reached my belt and crushed it in my fist, the sound of her breaking 
bones echoing round the room and her screams filled the entire space as she 
fell to the ground, holding her wrist, sobbing and looking up at me as if she 
had really anticipated a much different outc 



inger on me again.” I deadpanned and deciding that I had wasted enough 
time, especiall 

Angelo’s men th 

because instead of kneeling and begging for his life, he remained standing, a 
defiant look on his fa 

ting for?” He growled and I had to admit 

eb my boy, I’m not going to kill you immediately. For old times sake of cou 

astian lunge for me, transforming mid air into a giant russet brown wolf, his 
eyes filled with murderous intent. Turning wholly to face him, I caught him by 

his windpipe and I watched as he struggled for air, forced to turn back to his 
human form and even weak and almost dying, he kept struggli 

Sebastian, I m 

u like a bug in an instant.” I took one of his fingers and snapped it in two. His 
harsh screaming almost drowned out the sound of murde 

se some part o 

painfully obvious that you are not going to lay low like the worm that you are. 
So perhaps let me show you exactly what happens to worms. Kind of like how 
salt makes them twist up and 

e finger after the other, his scr 

be able to do anything to hurt Lily and those she cares about and if I have to 
break all the bones in 

hed up blood 

k that if you kill me you will fi 

there will be another person to take my place, someone who has a score to 
settle with you and I can bet that there are so many. Maybe they will not be as 
kind as I was with my plan 



aws ripping off his skin when punches did not feel enough and even though 
his blood started to splash all over my face, even though his organs started to 
spill to the ground, I did n 

his body before I realized that there was pra 

ot even triumph that he was dead. I fel 

re of the stragglers, 

and before I could grasp just how much damage I had done, Zac’s phone 
vibrated in his pockets 

n 

keep him alive so that he could lead us to the rest of the members of the 
rebellion who were not her 

embered his final words and that laughter of his that assured me that 

f****d up, Zac. I ruined the plan. I can’t let anything happen to Lily. I can’t let 
anyt 

g that I was h 

ly, “In 

e arrived at one, the tightening in my chest had subsided and Zac patted my 
back, his eye 

e, Aiden. Ren and I know how much you have worked to protect us our entire 
lives, to the point that you hid 

s I blinked ba 

tuxedo. Hey, at least your jacket doesn’t look too bad. 

ng lot, her brows creased in worry as she stared at the gates, and her smile 
widened as she took in the car entering the garage, making the tension in my 
chest dissolve completely. She wasn’t alone, of course but all | could 

tard had 



ke she could see through me because she paused for a moment to t 

“What happened? Why are there blood st 

up at me with worry 

eathe properly for the first time since I returned from d 

he prompted, inclining her head i 

e up s 

face with both my hands and pressed kisses all over her face until she started 
gigg 

n’t worry about it, okay?” I pressed one last kiss to th 

n to me, her fists tightening around the lapels of my jacket and my h 

LIly, I would ill anyone to protect her, man or monster and I’d keep that 
promise with 

Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 

I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

hem of her sweater sleeve and I grinned at her, turning sharply into the 
parking lot of our penthouse sui 

omething very dirty and ugly when this was the first time she was following a 
boy home from school… Anyo 

my hands tightened 

ear campaign on Lily was started and orchestrated by the elites of Gold crest, 
spearheade 

f she knew even half of what I’ve done to her… what l’ve 



d before my eyes, Lily locked up in the school freezer hours before anyone 
noticed she was missing. Thad realized al 

ke her life 

n expec 

voice was a light whisper. Like an ang 

d to look at her. She had the biggest, greenest eyes I’ve ever seen, thick dark 
hair 

Gods, I w 

owed and tried for a smile that must have been a grimace because she fro 

, if you don’t 

immediately, grabbing her hands to stop her from snatching 

enough, she’d slip right through my fi 

the last straw. Last week 

while, with others making hits on her, hits aided and abetted by me, I knew 
who would strike and when and Iwas able to stop it 

ould try t 

I’m sorry. I’m so sorry Lily. I’ll spend every breath in this body making it up to 
yo 

said, my hand goi 

f she was a shy creature, an elusive thing. As if she’d disappe 

my heart be 

ut worried. Sometimes I worried that she was too trusting. I should be the last 
person in the entire school she should be caught dead with. But Lily didn’t 
care. To her, I was her friend. He 



ink I’m forcing myself on you. I’ve never had a friend before so I don’t know 
how to do this correctl 

and slipped my hand behind her head, bringing her closer and resting my 
forehead against hers. “I’ll 

mise?” She asked, her green eyes spar 

romise, L 

e 

at my door were nowhere to be found when 

as just tugging off my tie when I caught the scent for the first 

I was grateful for whatever 

we fought, with our significant guardians gone and half the three-fourth of the 
council 

to take over our family businesses since I could understa 

sou 

of me, unsure if 1 was dreaming, 

said, amd I 

ase don’t be a drea 

ut her… not even by my own hands. Many nights, I have stroked myself, or 
grinde 

k. I was repulse 

Sasha to 

ake sure this wasn’t a cruel dream I’d soon wake from and when I touched her 
soft silken skin, I exhaled a breath 

he pot that she was holding, “slow down, pretty boy. I don’t want 



I took her lips savagely. Her soft moans, light and 

s stilled on her nice, soft bare a s 

t wearing anything under that apron 

ck. I impatiently grabbed the neckline and ripped it in two, loving the sound of 
her startled gasp as I picked her up and placed her on the quartz-top counter, 
spreading her mil 

ith her wetness and I groaned as I knelt at 

so glorious that I didn’t even attempt to go slow with her. I devoured her 
ravenously, deep growls of appr 

whispered helplessly and I looked up to see her grabbing her breasts, 
tweaking her n*****s as she grinded even harder against me, her thighs 
starting to tremble around my head. Her cheeks were flushed, sweaty, a 
euphoric haze in her eyes. Remnants of the apron hung uselessly from her 
neck, doing nothing to protect her breas 

sucked 

r me, baby,” I growl 

egs around my head, thrusting and undulating wantonly as she shuddered 
and cried out. I worked her through her o****m, the sight of he 

r n*****s, puckered with desire. I sucked tirelessly, groaning when the head of 
my c o 

ed in a breathy voice and l glanced up, her eyes glowing with ecstasy 

“need yo 

er voice, dizzy with desire. I slid my c**k against he 

tighten with frustration at what she so desperate 

up, clashing her lips against mine, her tongue immediately diving into my 
mouth to meet mine. Simultaneously, she jerked her hips into mine, my 

nd plunging into her neck and she c 



y, smooth, rosy skin, the necklace she wore all the time bounced between her 
bre a 

is better, so much better than any wet dream I 

mb stroking her pulse, my hips slapping against her thighs. She was so wet, 
so f*****g wet, the soun 

n louder this ti 

by. I know. 

h, God! Oh f**k!” I swore as I s 

and I was coming into her with a force that made my t 

shaking, my cheek on her bre a sts, her taste on my mouth, her scent- now 
mixed with mine in my nostrils. She ran her trembling hands through m 

ine 

g but our breaths calming, she whispered, “Should we take this to the roo 

nd of the night, there was not a part in my apartment left un 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 

(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

working on a repor 

as the sound of our 

fice, preferred it 

ing 

omputer away 



love you so much. I love seeing you here. Doing your own thing. I can’t 

head into my bell 

he just got zapped by electr 

opp 

oice, a hopeful whisper. “Did you get off birth cont 

d wrinkled. “Yeah. Why?” I had talked about getting 

elicate hope blossoming in his eyes. “Lily… Y- you’re 

hat? Are you s 

y again. “I can feel it,” he whispered and I splayed m 

ked in and after greeting the both of us, she said, “Your attention is needed in 
the emergency unit. There’s a new.. uh…” she cleared her throat, looking un 

r, we were walking into the ward, wh 

ing this thing past our bord 

child!” One o 

0 P 

her nurse scoffed, “that thing is a lifeless blood sucking demon. With any luck, 
the council will vote to have it ex 

your license gets revoked,” Ren said, announcing our presence as we walk 

k through as we made our way towards where they h 

I 

d, barely breathing, rubbish and insects crawling all over him. Ren cursed and 
I watched as he placed his hand over the baby, using his power to heal the 
baby of the worst of his burns. As scabs fell off and new skin grew over the 
burned ones, the bab 



ene 

im in a dumpster in the city and brought him here. He was already badly 
burned before he got here. He must have been left to die. The spies de 

ho had a pensive scowl on his f 

ctically every werewolf alive would push to have this baby executed, just for 
what he was. Zac, although he had grown up as one of 

talk to Bia,” Ren sai 

ou’re right.” I b 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

im, I felt tempted to rip his throat 

alculating a hit-and-run before I chicken out and think 

sucking the life out of my best friend when I first met him and as if that was not 
already bad enough, he drank from me and left me unconscious on t 

and they’ll do anything for her … Even let an enemy species reside in their 
sacred 

lly genuinely likes me and cares for me as a friend. Not forgetting the fact t 

oing it to impress Lily and one-up the others, but it’s been eight years now and 
he still makes visit like 

k shades on. He was wearing a three piece suit with the buttons of his white 
shirt unopened, exposing his chest like th 



to die in, ha 

sprang my claws out to knock that ridiculous smirk off his face, I heard 
Angelo’s cool voice say behind me. “Stop toying with my wife and give her the 
damn 

oice, my insides 

human to vampire all of a sudden to explain my unquenchable l**t 

was freaking out about my insatiable l**t. And whatever you felt 

ersensitive f 

to let me feed from him and if that wasn’t the best experience I’ve ever had. 
Only thing tha 

lost co 

ling myself now. I tell him not to tempt 

, that’s no way to talk to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at 
Angelo before dumping 

ritation subsided as soon as I open 

nd 

to survive 

and failed tre 

is going to look like a pedophile next to me. I can’t go out in the sun or I’ll 
vaporize like an evil spirit coming in contact with holy water… And worse of 
all, I can’t have what I’ve always wanted all my life; a b 

queezed at that last part, unimaginable pain washing over me. 
Hypersensitivity at it’s peak, I gues 

turned around to see that 

another potential pu 



re back major trade routes over the years but the black market is starting to 
stock up on them again. It must have something to do with the Valentinos 
buying all 

damn vampires, tryin 

as usually so chill and laid back that when he go 

a, that crazed bitch that took my humanity without so much of an ‘if you 
please?’, I get angry moustache swea 

ac hadn’t killed her, I would have found her a 

ifficult to know what 

ying a couple of buildings but I can’t pick up a specific pattern. I can’t even say 
for 

we find out, Zac said gruffly, his mind ma 

“f**k. I can’t stand those blood 

eches 

knew he wasn’t referring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to some extent; 
turne 

ion and walked back into the kitchen where I sat cute and innocent like I 
hadn’t been eavesdropping on them, happily slurping my sm 

ncing that I had a call and seeing 

sweetheart?” I hollered, popping my gum and rapping my 

u come to the hospit 

ything for you, sweetie.” 

already know Lily was st 

Aw. Is the wittle half-bweed jealous?” I cooed, picking up my bag, running a 
lipgloss over my li 



Y 

ike I was a sack of nothing and 

s aware of everything . H 

l 

He’s not 

myself from pulling him back to me and kissing th 

to break up you two little 

Th 

m 

d 

* 

f just how many people are uncomfortable with 

Angelo s jaw, his arm, possessively around my waist was tight enough to 
betray 

when I was dating him, heck I had no idea that my best friend was a freaking 
were 

d have cackled hysterically at his face if h 

nce hi 

ed and gen 

not cool cool, but I was not going to lose sleep over such low level racism or 
whatever it’s called. At least this is a a step better than the vicious snarls and 
te 

out of their way to blatantly ignore my existence. And I was sure Lily and her 
mates had a hand in the e 



cknowledgi 

nd that’s when I saw it. The littl 

y breath and slowly walked toward 

ng was lying on his back, he looked only a few days old with his adorable fists 
clenched tig 

ver him, his eyelids slid o 

two two fan 

. A vampire ba 

r slid 

He was emaciated and left for dead, insects already feeding on his body. The 

ing gaze and he nod 

s throat. “The council will 

I screamed, whirling around to look at him. “He’s jus 

atter, 

co 

ared me, something about his eyes reminded me of a mad man barel 

shmere is still a mad man. He didn’t care about laws, ethics, principles, none 
o 

jab at her and calling her an omega. Aiden only asked him what he meant by 
that after he had rended his heart fr 

ily was the only thing holding his madness by the l 

e baby, now making gurgling noises in his cot a 

heart ache for him. I wanted to h 



cond, he was standing at the door, his eyes cold and deadly like a man 
possessed, the next, he was at the cot, his claws fared to dig into the little 
bundle of joy and I screamed, moving without thinking 

felt Aiden’s claws graze my back 

“Shh, don’t cry, I cooed softly as he hiccuped and cried. I gave him my finger 
that he clenched on to, 

d sowly, his cries stopped, dulli 

eet, “I could have killed you,” he snapped at me, dusting off his suit, “I will 
have a word wit 

it 

e baby tighter to my chest. A mo 

roze over. “Bianc 

Ren warne 

ntion. He immediately whirled around t 

as obviously left to die out there. Would it really be so bad if 

e don’t know who left it there.” He hissed tightly. “This baby m 

t know that!” I argued hotly, “and he ca 

if I 

simply can’t have vampires in 

es of creatures like that. We saw the role they played in the l 

to be allowed to exist within our 

. It’s like accusing you and Cade of siding with the rebellion, just because your 
families fronted it. I’m sure Bia and Angelo wil 

hirst for blood in his 



unchecked, that’s not something we want to have on our h 

d her. We’ll all do our part 

how it works, Zac!” Aiden h 

ere in the room turned col 

was coming from. For the good of the Cove, a baby vampire living amongst us 
wa 

Aiden,” Lily snapped in 

he rebellion and reminding Zac of that is not helpful in the least. They may be 
rare but there are instances, of vampires beating their bloodlust and absta 

he listened to Lily’s reas 

erewolf orphans she could cho 

argue 

one that w 

is too hard and too cold to hold one without mistakingly c 

re we could convince the council on the matt 

ight left his body. He sighed and looked at me, his gaze hardening 

and lo 

ne. Of course. I’ll th 

t i 

he counci 

lutely. 

trying to k 

I wasn’t even paying any more attention to him, 



me hi 

le as I ignored the urge to look at Aiden. “H 

Very funny,” Aiden deadpanned, only making Angelo and I bu 

kids. 

dy and when I gazed at my best friend, she was smiling ba 

, 

have to check him for any lung infection and abnormalities they migh 

s?” I asked Angelo later when I was give 

gh the 

I’m 

ompared to how the other conservatives would react. And there were only so 
many peo 

ng’s going to happen. I’ll pro 

elo, I 

es do I h 

ry. To give it all I’ve got and give this baby a 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

ntil recent 

m da 



hen I hurt my mate with the same hands that were supposed to protect her. 
Lily running from me, staring up at me with wide eyes filled with fear and 
terror. My claws coming 

ld almost taste her 

ago but rather, in the room of my mansion with my mate by my side, sleeping 
pe 

est def 

g, my shoulders relaxing, my heart settling back into place as soon as I 
registered the fact that she was here, safe and sound Unable to stop myself, I 
caressed her 

he slowly stirred and blinked her e 

t tighten 

all this time, the erratic need to fvcking k!!l for her if the need arises was even 
stro 

the Vanderbilts and Corrigans c 

va 

hat were trying to partner with our enemies and competiti 

ces that we had to 

hand trembled with rage as I stroked her c 

nconsciously leaned into my palm and my lungs squeezed from the small acti 

ess,” I finally 

artling awake 

t 

She asked, choosing to 



and only pulled her up so that she was lying on top me, her heart beating 
directly over mine. Her scent was like an analgesic to me and within 

*s, squeezed and when she sat up on me, running her silver tipped nails down 
my torso, I knew it was all over 

close as she let out a soft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she muttered as I 
gripped her hips over her satin nightgown and 

y he 

lready sleek between her legs. I 

. So respons 

bably not the best time to say this- 

sight of her glistening wetness stick 

Achingly so. And everything in me needed to sate h 

g its slow, languid circle around her 

“What?” | whispere 

med it this evening before Ren dropped me off. I was going to tell you in the 
mo 

But 

the bed, my hands tightl 

was clear. The need to 

Protec 

off birth control yet; a necessity since we used to 

th anticipation. I wanted to howl to the moon with exc 

ide. My mate. My 

against her lips, pressing kisses to her face, “you sure as hell kno 



d her head and promptly dropped back on the bed, 

er n****e, more for her pleasure than mine, loving her quiet moan of pleasure 
as I lapped s 

g. Like everything good and p 

c-” She cried when I slid 

c**k made my heart stutter erratically. I threw all caution to the wind, fisted my 
hands o 

t of her. Her pu 

o devour 

Rein it in 

ave mine, glowing in the dark and staring up a 

e another painful sque 

her c**t with each thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the way her hips met 
mine, loving the way her breasts j 

he leaned up and helplessly pressed her lips against mine and when she ran 
her tongue along one of my sharpened fangs, my head swam as the taste of 
her blood poo 

Gods y 

I swear it Lily.” I whispered as 

hu 

’ 

yes Zac said as soon as he helped me out of 

ll he was smiling and I couldn’t hold my own excitement as my eyes 

rinning at me and I immediately knew she wasn’t the surprise because I 
looked over them and my breath got stolen fro 



ses, fruits blooming, flowers blooming on each tree. There was a sparkling 
lake on 

ldn’t catch m 

my left and I whir 

to explode, but I man 

ed like they were all waiting for my response because I noticed they all. re 

,” he quipped. “”Cause it’s you 

oked at him, my mouth agape as Ren circled an arm around my waist a 

ways 

e of the cove, but far away from the busy city to have our own peace and 
privacy.” Cade continued as I leaned my cheek against 

to me and taking my hand. She was practically 

iled affectionately at her. Although twenty six, Bia was frozen eternally 

ad grown closest to Zac during this period, which was a no brainer since he 
understood best her struggles as a newly turned vam 

ck out all t 

ations by the way. Can’t believe I’m about to be an aun 

you know it’s 

Aun 

itement and allowed her pull me along into my 

r ne 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Bonus Chapter 4 -  
Bonus Chapter 4 

Aiden’s pov 



It pained me royally to admit it but Ren and his family were probably the best 
in this hospitality thing. It was no wonder their hotel was the most patronized 
in the realm and as I looked at my reflection in the mirror, in the penthouse 
living room that the boys and I had decided to prepare for the dance and 
adjusted my tie, I wondered how I might have turned out without my friends. 

I would have probably been ensnared into Victor’s delusions of grandeur and 
might have been his lapdog, eager to prove myself and not lose the only 
family I had left. Thanks to Ren and Zac and now Cade, I would never have to 
wonder about what it meant to have a family. They were my brothers and it 
was more than enough. 

at half the time, they behaved like they had only two brain cells. Because why 
were Zac and Cade bickering for the millionth time today? I could hear their 
voices from the bedroom and as 

ll as l headed to the bar to pour myself a drink, immensely entertai 

e 

his, Corrigan and I’ll 

t tie because you got a tip that green is Lily’s favorite color which for a fact I 
can 

my mother 

call 

and Cade immediately did the same and when they took on a fighting stance, 
I rolled my eyes wondering why th 

ting that I didn’t mind if the two of them fought because who would want to 
stop their source of entertainment, he ro 

s, the two of you” Ren chided softly and it 

it.” Zac said childishly and Cade even more childishl 

Both of you 

r 



“You shouldn’t let them figh 

e to bicker about in the next ten seconds.” I replied and when we both looked 
in their direction, they were already arguing about something el 

ng Lily’s name which made him smile as 

would always be Lily’s favorite. In 

loved me back, I was hap 

about again with my appearance, my phone rang and when I saw it was 
Angelo, my smile di 

I said immediatel 

“You won’t ever stop calling me that, will you?” He replied and I fi 

as the last thing I expected the hunter to be satisfied with doing. But after Bia 
got turned, without a vampire coven willing to take her in and offer their 
protection, Shadow Cove would be her home until she decided to leave us. An 

It was my way of unconsciously reminding myse 

rs it will never ha 

m calling to update you about the Seb situat 

cool evening breeze, rustl 

I’m listeni 

ady in motion. The bombs have been set up and all that is left is for you and 
the others to show up before, they de 

and I inhaled deeply, trying to control myself and virtually pat myself on the 
back for a job well do 

the intruders. Five in all. One of them insists on talking to you. He’s saying 
something about how he might be useful to 

ty to us in exchang 



ed when Angelo had informed me that it was Sebastian but I was 
disappointed because I had expected that after everything, Sebastian would 
show remorse for w 

astian was undeserving of that mercy and that I was hoping for too much. I 
would have to do what I should have done immediately I was discharged fr 

looked at me and 

s. Let’s go entertain our guest before rumours of our 

dark eyes 

ade cracked his knuckles, that dead serious gaze in his cold blue 

uest room, Angelo was also dressed in his suit for the dance, talking with the 

es. What a pleasure” He greeted with a mock bow that made me roll my eyes 
and I was about to reply when my eyes caught Derek, one of the boys that u 

of them the audacity to think they 

ediat 

erek lucid in an instant and when he realized where he was, tears star 

o, Der 

He stammered something incoherent, screaming like a fu c king banshee 
when Cerberus snapped at his feet, getting too close to comfo 

ed, sitting in an armc 

ll at my feet, trembling and shaking. I couldn’t un 

man. Stop cowering on the ground like an insect o 

d to l 

I c****d my head at the bottle of liquor and glass tumb 

wouldn’t dar 



“I insist, Derek,” I said, relaxing in my armchair and crossin 

he bottle of liquor in his shaking ha 

ing like a vermin and my patience was running thin. Still, he filled the tumbler 
afte 

for yo 

I ca 

rsation. I’d feel better if I didn’t have t 

as I asked, pouring some for hims 

the time in the world. It’s bee 

n spoke telepathically, his voice soun 

What is it 

ebastian… What he plans to do to Lily,” 

hair matting to her face and sticky with sweat and blood, 

d men. All of th 

coveted b***h in Shadow Cove.” Derek leered, ” What do you say, boys? 

reall 

ered to pieces in my hand, cool on my skin but not enough to stop my 
explosion of rage as I flun 

Derek squeaked and was on the ground ag 

my creatures snapped up again. ” Sample my m 

Derek cried. “I c-I can ex 

t I’ve been mistaken. I ordered you to act like a man when you’re no better 
than vermin.” My leat 



re hungry. 

e 

were you. You dared to think 

astian would have killed me if I did not help him out. I swear on my life that I 

“Save yo 

filling the entire room as he scrambled for 

rs are hiding. You need me alive for that. I can help you. Please just let me 
prove how useful l ca 

nodded almost thoughtfully, amuse 

yo 

u know how valu 

uched in front of him and grabbed his chin, my claws digging into his flesh and 
he gasped in 

o something for me, Der 

n fact I need you to do more than one thing 

” He cried, snot dribbling down his nose as I rose and I 

hand on my shoulder. “I will go with Cade to the dance and stall for time so 
that Lil 

ut if anythi 

s tongu 

for some action 

at I cou 

and bring his carcass along when they’re done with him. It’s time we made a 
fu c kin g example out of thos 



cour 

I clasped his hand, g 

need me to come 

doubt Bianca will keep anything from Lily if Angelo tells her anything about 
this. “Cade and Ren will go 

awled and I chuckled, leaving him behind and climbing into the SUV waiting 
for me, the last sound I heard 

Bonus Chapter 5 

Aiden’s pov 

The last f*****g thing that I wanted to do on a day like this was to be standing 
by the entrance to this apartment that was reeking of alcohol and probably 
dried c*m and weed, but since Sebastian had decided to be a thorn in my 
flesh, the only option left was to get rid of him. 

Nothing about this was amusing in the slightest. I’ll much rather be with Lily, 
preferably buried between her legs, exploring every inch of her with my 
tongue. 

ntsy and excited. I didn’t want to waste any more time with 

ebas 

sely choose a hotel affiliated with the Vanderbilt corporation as the base of his 
operations? Granted, Châteaux was operated under an alias but the i***t 

ink that this i***1 thought he could hurt my mate was baffling. Perhaps 

nes be bygones and not hunt him 

nt and before I could even get a word out, a red head walked up to me, a 
patronizing smile 

glanced at the hand on my shoulder, shocked fo 

me of Mauve and I felt ants crawling up and down my body as I took in h 



oser look, I realized that she was trembling and not as fearless as I had ini 

ody froze in revulsion from just looking at her becaus 

uld hear was Mauve’s voice and her cackle as I laid in bed, paralyzed and 
unable to stop 

ad snapped in the direction of Sebastian’s 

Oh loo 

one person recognized how dead 

as 

continue and when she leaned in 

what yo 

gone. I needed 

hese losers because they were offering me a place to stay. Not once 

made no mistakes about what she was offering and 

out of there to hurl my guts out, taking a deep breath and reminding myself 
one more time that was no longer in that facility. That I was no longer at the 
mercy 

crushed it in my fist, the sound of her breaking bones echoing round the room 
and her screams filled the entire space as she fell to the ground, holding her 
wrist, sobbing and looking up 

again.” I deadpanned and deciding that I had wasted enough time, especially 
because my mate was probably going to be worried once she realiz 

marched in armed to the teeth and shot down every last one of Sebastian 

ong will because instead of kneeling and begging for his life, he remained s 

e already, bastard. What the fu c k are you waiting for?” He g 



h, Seb my boy, I’m not going to kill you immediately. For old times sake of 
course. I intend to keep you as a toy. Your cage is already waiting for you. I 
think my mate will appreciate the gesture. I promised to give her the world you 
see, and have her enemies throw 

ee 

shing his windpip 

wasn’t so interested in killing Sebastian, I might have applauded him for his 

Crouching until I was at eye level with him, I 

need to be reminded of who you are speaking to. If I want, I could squash you 
like a bug in an instant.” I took one of his fingers and snapped it in two. His 
harsh sc 

eason I left you alive after the foolish stunt you pulled was because some part 
of me believed that you would use that time to reflect and c 

attempt to do a good deed, but I was hoping that I would not have to spend 
my energy to teach you a lesson but it has became painfully obvious that you 
are not going to lay low like the worm that you are. So perh 

rtainly didn’t care if he screamed the whole building down. I crushed his leg 
under my foot, loving the sound of it crunching and breaking under my 

rt Lily and those she cares about and if I have to break all the b 

ckle filled the room 

ou think that 

ettle with you and I can bet that there are so many. Maybe they will not be as 
kind as I was with my plan to kill you immediately with that bomb. Maybe they 
will want to kill you slowly. And mayb 

nap 

g as he spoke and the next, I was punching him over and over and over 
again, my claws ripping off his skin when punches did not feel enough and 



ntil Zac pulled me away from his body before I realized that there was 
practically nothing left of Sebastian. His torn remains looked like it had 

nothing at all. Not even triumph that he was dead. I felt only fear, because the 
bastard was r 

minutes to take care of the stragglers, Aiden. Five minutes and now you’ve 
ruined your tuxedo. You look like you bathed in blood.” Zac growled, his face 
livid and 

ne, Zac’s phone vibrated in 

“We need 

plan had been to keep him alive so that he could lead us to the rest of the 
members of the rebellion who were not here, to compare 

ver and over again as 

n. I can’t let any 

bed at my heart and took deep breaths, r 

your mouth and out through your nose. Ag 

by 

e has shown that he would lay down his life for her and for an 

my throat thick as I blinked back tears and gave him a 

Hey, at 

he gates, and her smile widened as she took in the car entering the garage, 
making the tension in my chest dissolve completely. She wasn’t alone, of 
course but all | could see was her. She looked ethereal in her white dress, li 

had know 

, it was like she could see through me because she paused for a moment to 
take me in before sh 

appen 



dark green eyes gazing up at me wit 

e. She’s safe. I felt like I could finally breathe properly for the first time 

nto m 

up some loose ends, p 

kisses all over 

t, okay?” I pressed one last kiss to the corner of her lips, “Yo 

sts tighten 

that when it came t 

Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 

I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

said, playing w 

way she was acting, you’d think we were doing something very dirty and ugly 
when this was the first 

us nagged m 

mpaign on Lily was started and orchestrated by the e 

lf of what I’ve done 

e noticed she was missing. Thad realized almost too late. Her blood wa 

If sh 

even expec 

gentle and soft. Her voice was a light whisper 



had the biggest, greenest eyes I’ve ever seen, thick dark hair fell down her 
face and framed her round cheeks in long, luscious curls. I wanted to plunge 
my hands i 

wa 

that must have be 

on 

tely, grabb 

d her tight enough, she’d slip right through my fingers and 

last straw. Last week when she had 

hits on her, hits aided and abetted by me, I knew who would strike and when 
and Iwas able to stop it most of the time before it got t 

ould try to do the 

I’m sorry. I’m so 

said, my ha 

was a shy creature, an elusive thing. As if she’d disappear forever if I made a 

cheeks. She was so small and fragile. So bre 

art beat turning erra 

orried. Sometimes I worried that she was too trusting. I should be the last 
person in the entire school she should be caught dead with. But Lily didn’t 
care. To her, I was her friend. Her 

end before so I don’t know how to do this correctly… this friend thing.” She 
sighed and looked up at me with those large green eyes, “you’ll tell me if I 
become annoying an 

my hand behind her head, brin 

sked, her green eyes sparkling with hope, the vulnera 



“I promise 

s after the rebell 

were usually at my side, taking my briefcase and my jacket as s 

ket on the sofa. I was just tugging off my tie when I caught the scent for the 
first time. Lavender, jasmin 

he great rebellion and the war we fought, with our significant guardians gone 
and half the three-fourth of the council eradicated, we didn’t 

the Night Shade king also 

sto 

e sight in front of me, unsure if 1 was dreaming, if some demented part of my 
brain was now conjuring mor 

headlights, obviously shocked to see me. She was wearing a green apron, 
holding a pot of… what was that, chicken? curry? F**k 

my eyes, my breathing tur 

Pl 

s since she left, I have been filled with never ending desire that couldn’t be 
sated by anyone but her… not even by my own hands. Many nights, I have 
stroked myself, or grinded and thrust against my bed, imagining it was Lily 
beneath me, looking up at me with those fu c k 

ncredibly crue 

ps away. Sasha told me you’d be returning much later,” she sa 

her in 

to kiss her and she held up the pot that she was hold 

ps savagely. Her soft moans, light and sweet, went str 

r nice, soft bare a s s 



roughly and kissing down her silken neck. I impatiently grabbed the neckline 
and 

pretty pink pu s sy glistened wi 

nously, deep growls of appreciation rumbling in my chest as she grinded and 
undulated her hips helplessly against my tongue as I sucked and sucked, 
pulling her c**t into my mouth, one hand gripping her thigh, the other 
unbucklin 

g to tremble around my head. Her cheeks were flushed, swea 

e gasped, throwing her head back as 

me, baby,” I growled against 

nd cried out. I worked her through her o****m, the sight of her coming undone 
never seized to amaze 

o until I got to her n*****s, puckered with desire. I sucked tirelessly, groaning 
when the head of my c o c k slid 

in a breathy voice and l glanced up, her eyes glowing 

ed yo 

at the need in her voice, dizzy with desire. I slid my c**k ag 

to draw out her p 

inst mine, her tongue immediately diving into my mouth to meet mine. 
Simultaneou 

her neck and she cried with delirious ecstasy, clutching me for dear life. I 
started slow at fi 

laid back on the counter, her hands stretched out above her head and she 
arched her 

h bet 

ck, my thumb stroking her pulse, my hips slapping against her thighs. She 
was so wet, so f*****g wet, the sounds as I plunged in 



ied even louder this time, her claws diggin 

ow, baby. I know. Come fo 

e tight 

I sw 

lost their rhythm 

mouth, her scent- now mixed with mine in my nostrils. She ran her trembling 
hands through my hair. Her heart was pounding in my 

Mine 

e take this to the room?” My c o c k stirred at the low pu 

d of the night, there was not a p 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 

(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

entire 

rred it to being on m 

nd stood up from his desk, rounding around the sofa I was sitting on and 
plopped down beside me, stretching himself on 

laughed, pu 

“I just love you so much. I love seeing you here. Doing your own thing. I can’t 
explain how happy I a 

e pressed his head into my belly, nuzzli 

oze, as if h 



I stopped 

.” he started, his voice, a hopeful whisper. “Did you get off birth control 

y?” I had talked about getting off birth contro 

s, delica 

t? 

han 

about to say cut short when a knock rapt on the door and Ren’s assis 

utes later, we were wal 

in the border security 

urses hissed, “He’s barely a few wee 

P 

Another nurse scoffed, “that thing is a lifeless blood sucking demon. With any 
luck, t 

gets revoked,” Ren said, an 

d, creating a path for us to walk through as we made our way towards 

gas 

eathing, rubbish and insects crawling all over him. Re 

hest 

ught him here. He was already badly burned before he got here. He must 
have been left to die. The spies decided that it was better to bring him back 
than risk a human finding h 

ed at Ren who had a pens 



rown up as one of them had gone through hell during the years he came back 
and tried to keep his bloodlust in check. Bia, too. Adding a third vampire was 
probably pushing it but I would never stan 

Ren said, brea 

ou’re right.” I 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

lt tempted to rip his throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She has three 

fore 

king the life out o 

me. It’s like they only keep me around because it makes Lily happy and they’ll 
do anything 

me and cares for me as a friend. Not forgetting the fact that he’s part vampire, 
was forcefully turned and understood how I felt early on in my transformation 
from first experience. He was patient and went out of his way to make me 
comfortable here in Shadow Cove, not because I was a responsibility, but 
becaus 

the others, but it’s been eight years now and he still makes visit like this. 
Either he’s a very good pretender or hes ge 

s fangs glinting in the early evening twilight, dark shades on. He was wearing 
a three piece suit with the buttons of his wh 

ot a bad outfit to die in 

ck that ridiculous smirk off hi 



voice, my insides turned to jelly and I felt the inexplicable urge to jump 

t hypersensitive from s 

ou’re just hypersensitive to everything for now.” She h 

hyperse 

hearing his voice turned me on. Earlier on, he used to let me feed from him 
and if that wasn’t the best experie 

I’ve long since stopped feed 

I’m good at controlling myself now. I tell him not to tempt fate like th 

way to talk to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at Angelo befo 

ng out a livid hiss but my irr 

ways, when I’m reminded of th 

survive like 

been done to me 

the sun or I’ll vaporize like an evil spirit coming in contact with holy water… 
And worse of all, I 

t squeezed at that last part, unimaginable pain 

I heard 

warted another potenti 

n and pretend like I’m just sipping on a really good smoothie, I sat at the 
kitchen counter and tuned int 

back 

e damn vampires, trying to buy their way into my c 

y low-in-a way that sent chills down my spine. Zac was usually so chill and 
laid back tha 



a, that crazed bitch tha 

und her and killed her myself… Or died trying. Whatever w 

now, It’s difficult to know what their end 

an’t even say for sure if they’re responsible for demon rose hitting 

find out, Zac said gru 

tand t 

eches 

erring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to some 

into the kitchen where I sat cute and innocent like I 

beside me, announcing that I had a call and seeing Lily’s name flash 

etheart?” I hollered, popping my gum and rapping 

unded excited, “Can you come to the hospital real quick? There’s some 

ng each other kisses over the line and Zac and Angelo look 

was straight, I’d worry about your relationship with my wife.” Zac 

unning a l 

,” 

d but m 

rything . His scent like sage and geranium. His strong, muscular body. To 

oul 

orget, Bia. He’s not the o 

couldn’t stop myself from pulling him back to me and kissing 

As much as I hate to break up you two li 



y sho 

ucked my s 

ust how many people are uncomforta 

jaw, his arm, possessively around my waist was tight enough to bet 

a that my best friend was a freaking werewolf, but Angelo and his team 
belonged to descendants of an immortal race of hunters blessed with 
superhuman strength, vitality a 

face 

tried to convince him that my best friend will raze the earth to make sure I 
have a safe place to stay her 

hed and gen 

eceived. Well, maybe not cool cool, but I was not going to lose sleep over 
such low level racism or whatever it’s called. At least thi 

nd the guys did, but one moment, the treatment towards me was so brutal and 
in your face,the next, it was like everyone was going out of their way to 
blatantly ignore my existence. And I was sure Lily and her mates had a hand 
in the extreme c 

with Ren, one of her less scarier husbands and the prettiest, in my opinion. He 
offered me a polite smile, acknowledging my presence before Zac swooped in 
and picked Lily up by the waist, kissing her so deeply and intimately, I had to 
look away to give them some privacy 

lit 

w 

hing was lying on his back, he looked only a few days old with his ador 

es gazed up at me, unblinking. H 

s, except for two 

baby. 



tear s 

“Our spies f 

, asking gaz 

en cleared his throat. “Th 

to look at him. “He’s just a 

n the matter, the door flew open and Aiden w 

n’t help sco 

n barely disguising his insanity with twenty thousand 

d man dressed in cashmere is still a mad man. He didn’t care about laws, 
ethics, principles, non 

ut was Lily. I’ve seen him kill a councilman for throwing a jab at her and calling 
her an omega. Aiden only asked him what he meant by that after he had 
rended his 

ss by the leash. 

eyes zeroed in on the baby, now m 

t, stilted noise and yawns made my heart ach 

standing at the door, his eyes cold and deadly like a man possessed, the next, 
he wa 

en threw his hands up, probably to stop Aiden from tearing me to pieces by 
accident and Angelo threw himself on Aiden, the both of them toppling to the 
ground as I scooped the now squalling 

ed. 

ed, dulling to stilted yawns, teary blu 

s feet, “I could have killed you,” he snapped at me, dusting off his suit, “I will 
have a word with border s 



d the baby tigh 

es froze 

d 

tion. He immediately whirl 

o die out ther 

ho left it there.” He hissed 

n’t know t 

f I raise him 

ply can’t have vampires in Shadow Cov 

t’ a safehaven for were 

wed to exis 

ou and Cade of siding with the rebellion, just because your families fronted it. 
I’m sure Bia and Angelo will raise this kid not to hurt 

adly, “what’s wrong is that unlike us, that’s a creature with a thirst for blood in 
his dna. Children vampires are harder to control than adult ones and it’s only a 
matter of time before we have multiple homicides 

thing we wan 

heard her. 

forget? How can you take it’s side when y 

ove, a bab 

in 

“We al 

during the rebellion and reminding Zac of that is not helpful in the least. They 
may be rare but there are instances, of vampires beating th 



ily’s reason and I had to admit, I couldn’t have put my thoughts in bet 

ere are other werewolf orphans 

ne that would 

and her skin is too hard and too 

probably not agree 

e we cou 

it. The momen 

breath and looked up at the ceiling, obviously weighing h 

t i 

nce the council?” Lily 

solut 

And 

m sorry for t 

asn’t even p 

” He 

the urge to look at Aiden. “ 

only 

ill human.” A wry smile touched his lips as he 

lee spread through my entire body and when I gaz 

Th 

issed during the initial inspection.” Ren told us and I nodded, even though I 
didn’t want to put him down yet 



really okay with this?” I asked Angelo later when I was 

d, even though there was a 

little worrie 

on was just the tip of the iceberg compared to how the other conservative 

thing’s going to happen. I’ll protect him. I’ll protect the both of you. I won’t let 
any of the hatred of those bigots affect our c 

My eyes turned teary. “Oh god, Angelo, I swear, 

d and nuzzled my hair, 

heart s 

i knew it wasn’t going to be easy but I wanted to try. To give it all I’ve got and 
give 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

s 

. When I had been under Callista’s control. When I hurt my mate with the 
same hands that were supposed to protect her. Lily running from me, staring 
up at me with wide eyes filled with fear a 

felt so real, I could almost taste her fear, s 

at forest from ye 

est 

he was here, safe and so 

and blinked her eyes open, staring up 



her if the need arises was even stronger. A bas 

monopolized healthcare, the Talaverras ran the streets and black markets… 
Meaning, my family attracted even worse enemies than the others c 

ampir 

partner with ou 

nces, age long consequences that we had to pay for with our sweat and 
blood. Even now, there were factions still seeking retribution for the crime 

e unconsciously leaned into my palm and my lungs squeeze 

ep, duchess,” I finally 

rtling awake at the sound of my voice. ” 

’s no 

mares again?” She as 

ine. Her scent was like an analgesic to me and within moments, I was sniffing 
her soft hair that always smelle 

as I grabbed her a*s, squeezed and when she sat up on me, running he 

out a soft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she muttered as I gripped her hips over 
her satin nightgown and moved her over me, helping her grind dire 

head back, my heart slamming against my ribcage like an enr 

ing me through her panties, sm 

So responsiv 

t 

n my throat at the sight of her glistening wetness sticking to the 

Achingly so. And everything in me 

pregna 



ow, la 

athlessly, my lungs t 

ore Ren dropped me off. I was going to tell you in the morning over breakf 

Bu 

ad her bac 

me was clear. The need to provi 

r 

know she was off birth control y 

n. 

. My 

er lips, 

sed her head and promptly dropped back on the bed, moaning and arching 
her back when I suck 

myself as I pricked her n****e, more for her pleasure than mine, loving her 
quiet moan of 

ke everythi 

when I slid int 

eel of her s*x clenching around my c**k made my heart stutter erratically. I 
threw all caution to the wind, fist 

oly 

to de 

slow. Rein 

mine, glowing in the dark and staring up at me with so much love and trust. So 
muc 



gave another pa 

n deeper into her, my hips grinding against her c**t with each thrust as I 

e leaned u 

o 

for anything. I swear it Lily.” I whispered as she started t 

romises and intended to keep each and eve 

★* 

y’s 

Zac said as soon 

’t hold m 

elo, grinning at me and I immed 

rees dotted the premises, fruits blooming, flowers blooming on each tree. 
There was a sparkling lake on the far side of the colourful landscape, a 
greenhouse for the winter and the most beautiful manor house I’ve ever se 

catch m 

whirled aroun 

ing to explod 

se because I noticed they 

”Cause i 

issed my forehead, 

way 

r us. Fo 



l ground. Right in the middle of the cove, but far away from the busy city to 
have our own peace and privacy.” Cade continued as I leaned my ch 

er to me and taking my hand. She was pr 

dow Cove as vampire 

had grown closest to Zac during this period, whic 

on! Le 

ations by the way. Can’t believe I’m about to be an aunt. I get to name him, by 
t 

do you know it’s 

s! Now 

t her excitement and allowed her 

ew 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Bonus Chapter 5 -  
Bonus Chapter 5 

Aiden’s pov 

The last f*****g thing that I wanted to do on a day like this was to be standing 
by the entrance to this apartment that was reeking of alcohol and probably 
dried c*m and weed, but since Sebastian had decided to be a thorn in my 
flesh, the only option left was to get rid of him. 

Nothing about this was amusing in the slightest. I’ll much rather be with Lily, 
preferably buried between her legs, exploring every inch of her with my 
tongue. 

cit 

basti 

pointing that after being my minion for years, he had not learnt a f*****g thing. 
He was not exactly the sharpest tool in the toolbox, but how could he think for 



even a second that he’d be safe when he oh so wisely choose a hotel 
affiliated with the Vanderbilt corporation as the base of his operations? 
Granted, Châteaux was operated under an alias but the i***t should have 
done his f*****g homework before lodging in his one of our establishments. He 
had not even bothered to check in with a fake name and had kept incurring 
bills that were 

k that this i***1 thought he could hurt my mate was baffling. Perhaps after 
taking care of this loose end, I will begin creating a name and reputation for 
our family so that nobody tries to m 

The most annoying part of it all was that I had been willing to let bygones be 
bygones and not hunt him down even after knowing he was the one behind 
the arro 

dead body on the ground at the entrance, I walked into the apartment and 
before I could even get a word out, a red head walked up to me, a patronizing 
smile on her face that made me realize that she probably recognized me and 
attended our school and had deemed 

e hand on my shoulder, shocked for the 

Something about her reminded me of Mauve and I felt ants crawling up and 
down my body as I took in he 

I didn’t know what exactly she hoped to achieve with this but all I could feel as 
her hand rubbed my shoulder was the v 

froze in revulsion from just looking at her because all I could see was 

ee her mouth moving but all I could hear was Mauve’s voice and he 

as I strug 

r 

was 

ook my 

mantha, a far cry from Mauve. I decided to focus on that, to remind myself that 
this was someone else and not the monster that appeared in my nightmares 
onc 



dead and gone. I needed to believ 

e did 

kes about what she was offering and when I said nothing, she proceeded to 
trail her red tipped fingers down my 

to stop myself from rushing out of there to hurl my guts out, taking a deep 
breath and remindi 

ng a similar scene from my past and relishing her impending realization that 
she had f****d up, I grabbed Samanthas hand as it reached my belt and 
crushed it in my fist, the sound of her breaking bones echoing round the room 
and her screams filled the entire space as she fell to the ground, ho 

e, especially because my mate was probably going to be worried once she 
realized that Zac and I were not already 

men the signal, they marched in ar 

bastian’s eyes widened in horror but I had to give him credit for his strong will 
because instead of kneeling and begging for his life, he remained standing, a 
defiant look on his fac 

e growled and I had 

, I’m not going to kill you immediately. Fo 

tarted heading out when I heard an enraged growl and I turned just in time to 
see Sebastian l 

his throat with my feet, crushing his windpipe and I watched as he struggled 
for air, forced to turn back to his human form and even weak and almost 
dying, he kept strugg 

Sebastian, I might have applauded him for his resili 

s at eye level with him, I slapped him hard 

instant.” I took one of his fingers and snapped it in two. His har 

only reason I left you alive after the foolish stunt you pulled was because 
some part of me believed that you would 



obvious that you are not going to lay low like the worm that you are 

so 

le to do anything to hurt Lily and those she cares about and if I have to break 
all t 

room as he coughed 

ou think that if you 

as I was with my plan to kill you immediately with that bomb. Maybe they will 
want to kill you slowly. And maybe they will 

I 

Sebastian was laughing as he spoke and the next, I was punching him over 
and over and over again, my claws r 

stian apart and it was not until Zac pulled me away from his body before I 
realized that there was practically nothing left of Sebastian. His torn remains 
looked like 

e was dead. I felt only fear, because th 

take care of the stragglers, Aiden. Five minutes and now you’ve ruined your 
tuxedo. You look like you bathed in blood.” Zac growled, his face livid and he 
pinched the 

suit and before I could grasp just how much damage I had done, Zac’s phone 
vibrated in his pockets and when he looked at the cal 

go now. 

e plan had been to keep him alive so that he could lead us to the rest of the 
mem 

r an 

plan. I can’t let a 

as having a panic attack. Zac’s eyes widened and he placed both hands on 
my shou 



ith me,” 

e, the tightening in my che 

have to do this alone anymore, Aiden. Ren and I know how mu 

I blinked back tears and gave him 

e 

aiting in the parking lot, her brows creased in worry as she stared at the gates, 
and her smile widened as she took in the car entering the garage, making the 
tension in my chest dissolve completely. She wasn’t alone, of course but all | 
could see was her. She looked ethereal in her white dress, like 

astard had known. 

d myself up the best I could, it was like she could see through me because 
she paus 

Why are t 

worry and confusion. My hand clas 

inally breathe properly for the first time since I returned from dealing with Seb 

” She prompt 

ed to tie up some loose ends, 

kisses all over her face until s 

about it, okay?” I pressed 

on to me, her fists tighten 

I would ill anyone to p 

Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 



I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

aying with a loose thread on the hem of her sweater sleeve and I 

d think we were doing something very dirty and ugly when this was the first 
time she was followin 

My subconscious nagged me and my hands tight 

started and orchestrated by the elites of Gold crest, spearheaded by the son 
of 

half of what I’ve done to her… w 

she was missing. Thad r 

what I’ve done to make her life a living hell, Lily would never forgiv 

don’t even expect 

ouched my arm, 

her. She had the biggest, greenest eyes I’ 

wanted 

and tried for a smile that must have been a grimace because she 

Cade, 

it!” I said im 

fu c k! Sometimes, I felt like if I didn’t hold her tight enough, she’d slip right 
through my fingers and I’ll never see her ag 

st straw. Last week when she 

ew who would strike and whe 

d try to do the deed 

y Lily. I’ll spend every bre 



nt y 

ive th 

against her tiny 

heart beat turning 

n her clear green eyes was tentative. Trusting but worried. Someti 

ow how to do this correctly… this friend thing.” She sighed and lo 

d her head, bringing her closer and resting 

romise?” She asked, her green eyes sparkling wit 

omise, Lil 

t day (Few years afte 

on the sofa. I was just tugging off my tie when I caught the scent for the first 
time. Lave 

ed my eyes and inhaled deeply, my heart tightening in my chest. I was 
grateful for whatever deity that had brought her scent 

ught, with our 

ur family businesses since I could understand simple commands and I don’t 
doubt that the Night Shade 

ing in my tracks and within seconds, I had crossed from the living room to the 
kitchen, my ha 

dreaming, if some demented part of my brain was now c 

ghts, obviously shocked to see me. 

eyes, my breat 

Please don’t be 



oked myself, or grinded and thrust against my bed, imagining it was Lily 
beneath me, looking up at me with those fu c k me eyes, all those nights futile 
because even though I found my release, 

ignore it. Drown it with work. I was repulsed by other women, inc 

lps away. Sasha 

ruffly, crossing over to take her in my hands, make sure this wasn’t a cruel 
dream I’d soon wake from an 

kiss her and she held up the pot that she was holding, “slow down, pretty boy. 
I don’t want t 

ping her face in my hands, I took her lips savagely. Her 

led on her nice, soft bare a s s and a part of my brain electrocuted 

t wearing anything under that ap 

ed the neckline and ripped it in two, loving the sound of her startl 

her wetness and I groaned as I knelt 

red her ravenously, deep growls of appreciation rumbling in my chest as she 
grinded and undulated her hips helplessly against my tongue as I sucked and 
sucked, pulling her c**t into my mouth, one hand gripping her thigh, the other 
unbuckling my belt and undoing my pants until I held my c**k 

d. Her cheeks were flushed, sweaty, a euphoric haze in her eyes. Remnants 
of the apron hung uselessly from her neck, doing nothing to protect 

her head back as I sucked harder, madly, while she grew wetter and wetter 
with each str 

,” I gr 

e shuddered and cried out. I worked her t 

puckered with desire. I sucked tirelessly, groaning when the head of my c o c 
k slid against her slick ent 

ed you,” she whimpered in a breathy voice and l glanced up, her eyes g 



“need you in m 

of her n*****s, my eyes sli 

her pleasure, to see her tighten with frustration at what she 

g for the tie around my neck, she pulled me up, clashing her lips against mine, 
her tongue immediately diving into my mouth to meet mine. Simultaneously, 
she jerked her hips into mine, my c**k impa 

with delirious ecstasy, clutching me for dear life. I started slow at first, wanti 

arched her back, beating my thrusts, her gorgeous b re a st s on display for 
me. She had a perf 

s better, so much bet 

r puls 

even louder th 

“I know, baby 

ightened her legs around my hips, screaming as she trembled and q 

h f**k!” I swore as I stilled, my balls ti 

thrusts lost their rhythm and I was coming into her with a force t 

ed with mine in my nostrils. She ran her trembling han 

Mi 

moments of nothing but our breaths calming, she whispered, “Should we take 
this to the room?” My c o c k stirred at the low purr of her voice, my response 
a resounding fu c k yeah! 

end 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 



(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

rking on a report and th 

the entire room was the sound of our keyboards typing away, punct 

to work in his office, preferred it t 

typing and stood up from his desk, roun 

ng my computer away. “What’s up with y 

you so much. I love seeing y 

zling me like an overexcited puppy. I laughed, giving 

he just got zap 

stoppe 

te 

about getting 

ooked up at me, a smile tugging at his lips, 

ou 

h I couldn’t feel what he felt because of his enhanced powers, hope 

nd after greeting the both of us, she said, “Your atten 

ng into the ward, where the doctors a 

appointed in the border security for letting this thing past our borders. 
Something like this has never happene 

s a child!” One of the nurses hissed, “He’s barely a few w 



hing is a lifeless blood sucking demon. With any luck, the council will vote to 
have it exterminated 

cen 

h as we made our way towards where they had been initially gath 

aspe 

l over him. Ren cursed and I watched as he placed his hand over the baby, 
using his power to heal the baby of the worst of his burns 

tened. They were g 

him in,” One of the nurses informed us. “They said spies found him in a 
dumpster in the city and brought 

ooked at Ren 

h he had grown up as one of them had gone through hell during the years he 
came back and tried to keep his bloodlust in check. Bia, too. Adding a third 
vampire was probably pushing it but I would never st 

e’s a chance she might want to keep the baby…” 

ou’re right.” I b 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

t tempted to rip his throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She has three other men to 
fill up the space his death will leave behind, and I’m very sure shell appreciate 
the gesture if 

efore I chicken out and think better of my murde 



arted on the wrong foot; he was sucking the life out of my best friend when I 
first met him and as if 

ecause it makes Lily happy and they’ll do anything for her … Even let an 
enemy species reside in their sacred city 

e, was forcefully turned and understood how I felt early on in my 
transformation from first experience. He was patient and went out of his way 
to make me comfortable here in Shadow Cove, not because I was a 
responsibility, but because h 

ng it to impress Lily and one-up the others, but it’s been 

was grinning, his fangs g 

it to die i 

smirk off his face, I heard Angel 

rd his voice, my insides turned to jelly and I felt the in 

rsensitive from switching from human to vampire all of a sudden to explain my 
unquenchable l**t for my boyfrien 

re just hypersensitive to everything for now.” She had explained when I was 
frea 

ensitive for the past 

d hearing his voice turned me on. Earlier on, he used to let me feed from him 
and if that wasn’t the best experience I’ve ever had. Only thing that came 
close 

I 

rolling myself now. I tell him not to tempt fate li 

, wagging his finger at Angelo before dumping the ba 

ting out a livid hi 

nded of the 



od to survive 

as and failed tremendously for a while. I stopped enjoying foods I use 

hile next to me. I can’t go out in the sun or I’ll vaporize like an evil spirit 
coming in contact with holy water… And worse of all, I can’ 

rt, unimaginable pain w 

rd Zac ask an 

thwarted an 

to pour all the blood in and pretend like I’m j 

major trade routes over the years but the black marke 

ying to buy their 

when he got serious or angry, it was uncomfortable to be in the same space 
as him. And worst of all, he loathes vampires. They all 

Me incl 

hate this 

that crazed bit 

ld have found her 

fficult to know what their end 

n’t pick up a specific pattern. I can’t even say for sure if they’re responsible for 
demon rose hitting the streets ag 

ind out, Zac said gr 

. I can’t 

asn’t referring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to some extent; turned 
against his will 



their conversation and walked back into the kitchen where I sat cute and 
innocent like I had 

ouncing that I had a call and seeing Lily’s name flashing on the screen 

to the hospital real quic 

owing each other kisses over the line and Zac and Ange 

now Lily was straight, I’d worry about your relationship with my wife.” Zac said 

I cooed, picking up my bag, running a lipgloss over my lip and fluffing my hair 
out, using the refrigerator as 

h 

hroa 

geranium. His strong, muscular body. Tough, hard 

I co 

Bia. He’s not 

p myself f 

lovebir 

Thank y 

y shoe 

d m 

* 

how many peopl 

nough to betray the rage in him when the nurses 

I had no idea that my best friend was a freaking werewolf, but Angelo and his 
team belonged to d 



hysterically at his face if he had told me about this back t 

remain here 

ighed and gently pat 

or whatever it’s called. At least this is a a step better than 

the treatment towards me was so brutal and in your face,the next, it was like 
everyone was going out of their way to blatantly ignore my existence. And I 
was sure Li 

f her less scarier husbands and the prettiest, in my opinion. He offered me a 
polite smile, acknowledging 

whe 

held my breath and slowly 

as lying on his back, he looked only a few days old with his adorable 

lue eyes gazed up at me, unblinking. He smiled a gumm 

le 

A baby. A va 

A tear slid down my 

ed. He was emaciated and left for dead, insects already feeding on hi 

opeful, asking gaz 

at. “The council will probab 

No!” I screamed, whirli 

say anyt 

cl 

ng about his eyes reminded me of a mad man barely disguising his i 



d man. He didn’t care about laws, 

ll a councilman for throwing a j 

ss by the leash. If she ever lets go… I don’t think the world 

ed in on the baby, now making gurgling noises in his cot and s 

stilted noise and yawns made my heart ache for him. I 

s 

o pieces by accident and Angelo threw himself on Aiden, the both of them 
toppling to t 

“Shh, don’t cry, I cooed softly as 

to his feet, “I could have killed you,” he snapped at me, dusting off his suit, “I 
will have a word with border security for 

hand it o 

aby tighter to my chest. A move that 

eyes froze ove 

“Aiden-” Ren warned when h 

s all 

e out there. Would it really be so bad if Bia wants to take care o 

there.” He hissed tightly. “This baby might as well be 

’t know that!” I argued hot 

raise him 

have vampires in Shadow 

en for werewolves, not for the likes of creatures like that. We saw the r 

to be allow 



s like accusing you and Cade of siding with the rebellion, just because your 
families fronted it. I’m sure Bia and Angelo will raise this kid not to hurt us. 
They’ve already proved themselves to the cove all this time, what’s wrong with 
adding one more to their 

ng is that unlike us, that’s a creature with a thirst for b 

s not something we want 

ll all do our parts to make sure that doe 

? How can you take it’s sid 

and the atmosphere in t 

good of t 

napped in a sharp voice and Aiden immediately flinched, turning arou 

“We a 

t and abstaining from taking life. We can move Bia and Angelo and a few 
other guards to a reserved location where the risk of finding another life is slim 
and she can raise him to beat his bloodlust. We already have t 

t as he listened to Lily’s reason and I had to admit, I could 

orphans she cou 

rgu 

a 

ying and her skin is too hard a 

e council will probably 

re we could convince the council on the 

moment all the fight left his body. He sighed and looked at me, hi 

and looked up at the 



ne. Of course. I 

ut 

nce the council?” Li 

olut 

And 

for trying to kill th 

paying any more attention to him, my gaze focused back on the baby as 
Angelo gently rubbed my b 

nam 

he thought 

a ha. Very funny,” Aiden deadpanned, only making Angelo and I burst into lau 

you were still human.” A wry smile touched his lips as he shook his head, 
laughing softly. “Hunter 

my en 

you,” I mouth 

l have to check him for any lung infection and abnormalities they might have 
missed during the initial inspection.” Ren told us and I nodded, even t 

this? You’re really okay with th 

am, Angelo replied, even though there was a sligh 

a little 

he was going. Aiden’s reaction was just the tip of the iceberg compared to ho 

e 

I’ll protect him. I’ll protect the both of you. I won’t let any of the hat 



yes turned teary. “Oh god, Angelo, I swear, i 

my hair, “How many times do I have to tel 

t 

ot and give this baby a chance at a happy life. To protect and n 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

il recently 

from days ago must have trigger 

ate with the same hands that were supposed to protect her. Lily running from 
me, staring up at me with 

t so real, 

dly and searching around me 

y che 

, safe and soun 

ar. S 

d with the urg 

need to fvcking k!!l for her if the need a 

han ever and if the Vanderbilts and Corrigans controlled corporate society and 
the Hawthornes monopolized healthcare, the Talaverras ran the streets and 
black markets… Meaning 

the news about vampires moving b 



to 

Victor’s experiments had consequences, age long consequences that we had 
to pay for with our sweat and blood. Even now, there were factions still 
seeking retribution fo 

th rag 

leaned into my palm and my lungs squeezed fro 

p, duchess,” I final 

she mumbled, startling awake at the 

t’s nothi 

again?” She 

me, her heart beating directly over mine. Her scent was lik 

ed and when she sat up 

” she muttered as I gripped her hips over her satin nightgown and moved her 
over me, helping her grind d 

hrew m 

y sleek between her legs. I could feel her soaking me through her panties, 
smell her arousal, so 

o respo 

probably not the best time to say 

make you feel good.” I whispered, sliding her panties to the sidd, a low growl 
rumbling in my throat at the sight of her glistening wetness sticking to the 
fabric as I parted it from her. Her delicious scent made my fangs sharpen, 
lengthen, hungry for 

s aroused. Achingl 

m p 



humb stopping its slow, languid circle 

” | whispered breathlessly, my l 

before Ren dropped me off. I was going to tell 

u 

ad her back on the bed, my hands ti 

tect 

she was off birth control y 

with anticipation. 

rotec 

ghed happily against her lips, pressing kisses to her face, “you sure as hell k 

whose it is?” she raised her head and promptly dropped back on th 

gs slipping out, unable to help myself as I pricked her n* 

ming. Like everythin 

ac-” She cried when I slid into he 

take her gently. But the feel of her s*x clenching around my c**k made my 
heart stutter erratically. I threw all caution to the wind, fisted my hands on her 
nightgown, ripped it from her body leaving her naked underneath me 

ets 

ted 

Rein it 

started thr 

My heart gave another 



as growling, pulling her closer, seating my c**k in deeper into her, my hips 
grinding against her c**t with each thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the 
way her hips met mine, loving the way her 

her lips against mine and when she ran her tongue along one of my 
sharpened fangs, my head swam as the taste of her blood pooled 

ds y 

ar it Lily 

and inte 

l 

our eyes Zac said as soon as he helped me 

dn’t hold 

at me and I immediately knew she wasn’t the 

ch tree. There was a sparkling lake on the far side of the colourful landscape, 
a greenhouse for the 

I couldn’t catch my brea 

d to see Aiden step out of his car, Cade and Ren 

l, it was going to explode, but I managed an ex 

onse because I noticed they all. relaxed at my exc 

he quipped. “”Cause it’s yours. Ou 

oked at him, my mouth agape as Ren circled an arm around my waist and ki 

ays. 

s. F 

ground. Rig 

said, skipping over to me and taking my hand. She was practicall 



dow Cove as vampire in a community of werewolves but I was grateful that 
my mates 

r since he understood best her struggles as a newly t 

e on! Let’s 

e 

t! 

s 

hed at her exciteme 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Bonus Chapter 6 -  
Bonus Chapter 6 

Cade’s pov: 

(Timeline: two years before the rebellion) 

I couldn’t contain it; the excitement jumping off my skin. 

done this before, Lily said, playing with a loose thread on the hem of her 
sweater sl 

rst time she was following a boy hom 

scious nagged me and my 

y the elites of Gold crest, spearheaded by the 

even half of what I’ve done to her… 

rs before anyone noticed she was missing. Thad realized almos 

make her life a living hell, Lil 

don’t even expect her t 

touched my arm, gentle and soft. Her voice was a light whisper. Like an ang 



en, thick dark hair fell down her face and framed her round cheeks in 

I 

smile that must have been a grimace because she 

don’t want me here 

said immediately, grabbing her hands to stop her from snatching i 

her tight enough, she’d slip right through my fingers and I’ll nev 

Last 

ed by me, I knew 

ry to do the deed herself a 

. I’m s 

said, my hand going 

y creature, an elusive thing. As if she’d disa 

iny cheeks. Sh 

w 

worried that she was too trusting. I should be the last person in the entire 
school she should be caught dead 

sometimes I think I’m forcing myself on you. I’ve never had a friend before so I 
don’t know how to do this correctly… this friend thing.” She sighed and looked 
up at me with those large green eyes, “you’ll tell me if 

resting my forehead against hers. “I’ll n 

er green eyes sparkling w 

promise, Lily 

ay (Few years after 



hey were usually at my side, taking my briefcase and my jacket as soon as I 
was out of the elevator. Granted, I was earlier than usual but that didn’t excus 

my jacket on the sofa. I was just tugging off m 

chest. I wa 

gnificant guardians 

ained to take over our family businesses since I could understand simple 
commands and I don’t doubt that the Night Shade king also had similar 
experien 

langing sound from the kitc 

drea 

t in headlights, obviously shocked to see me. She was wearing a gre 

, amd I closed my eyes, my breath 

a dream. Please don’t be a dream. Please don’t be a 

I have stroked myself, or grinded and thrust against my bed, imagining it was 
Lily beneath me, looking up at me with those fu c k me eyes, all those nights 
futile because even tho 

other women, incredibly cruel especially if they showed interest. The only girl i 
wanted- needed- was now right in 

ou’d be returning much later,” she said, taking her bottom lip into her mouth 
and looking a little gu 

take her in my hands, make sure this wasn’t a cruel dream I’d soon wake from 
and when I touched her soft silken skin, I exhaled a breath I didn’t 

that she was holding, “slow down, pretty boy. I don’t w 

savagely. Her soft moans, light and sweet, went straight to my brain and my 
hands left 

ands stilled on her nice, soft bare a s s and a part of my 



ring anything unde 

g it roughly and kissing down her silken neck. I 

her wetn 

devoured her ravenously, deep growls of appreciation rumbling in my chest as 
she grinded and undulated her hips helplessly against my tongue as I sucked 
and sucked, pulling her c**t into my mouth, one hand gripping her thigh, the 
other unbuckling my belt 

er n*****s as she grinded even harder against me, her thighs starting to 
tremble around my head. Her cheeks were flushed, sweaty, a euphoric haze 
in her eyes. Remnants of the apron hung use 

rowing her head back as I sucked harder, madly, while she grew wetter and 
wetter with each 

ome for me 

around my head, thrus 

ckered with desire. I sucked tirelessly, groanin 

a breathy voice and l glanced up, her eyes 

“need 

th desire. I slid my c**k against her pu s sy, growling to see how wet she was 
but not giving her the satisfact 

en with frustration at what she so de 

ulled me up, clashing her lips against mine, her tongue immediately diving into 
my mouth to meet mine. Simultaneously, sh 

angs lengthening and plunging into 

stretched out above her head and she arched her back, beating my thrusts, 
her gorgeous b re a st s on display for me. She had a perfect body, smooth, 
rosy skin, the necklace she wore all the time bounced between her bre a sts 
with each thrust, her hips flared out perfectly. I growled, sucking every inch of 
her exposed skin as I 



, so much bett 

ighs. She was so wet, so f*****g wet, the sounds as I plung 

Oh god!” She cried even louder this time, her claws digging in 

y. I know. Come for 

he tightened her legs around my hips, screaming as she trembled and quak 

swore as I still 

eir rhythm and I was coming into her with a force 

eek on her bre a sts, her taste on my mouth, her scent- now mixed with mine 
in my nostril 

i 

r 

art 

Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 

(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

I w 

ire room was the sound of our keyboar 

in his office, preferred it t 

, he sto 

uter away. “What’s up with y 

love 



cited puppy 

ze, as if he just got zap 

st 

peful whi 

inkled. “Yeah. Why?” I had talked about getting off bi 

smile tugging at his lips, delicate hope blossoming in his eye 

u sure?” 

ain. “I can feel it,” he whispered and I splayed my hand on top of his and even 
though I couldn’t feel what he felt because of his enhanced powers, ho 

nt, Ginger, walked in and after greeting the both of us, she said, “Your 
attention is needed in the emergency unit. There’ 

Few minutes later, we were walking into the ward, where the doctors and c 

ing past our borders. Something like this has never happened and shouldn’t 
be encou 

hild!” One of the nurses hissed, “He’s barely a 

0 Poi 

emon. With any luck, the council will vote to have it extermin 

ll see to it that your lice 

all stilled, creating a path for us to walk through as we made our way towards 
where they had be 

asp 

crawling all over him. Ren cursed and I watched as he placed his hand over 
the baby, using his power to heal the baby of the worst of his burns 

hey were going t 



was already badly burned before he got here. He must have b 

d looked at R 

council and practically every werewolf alive would push to have this baby 
executed, just for what he was. Zac, although he had grown up as one of 
them had gone through hell during the years he came back and tried to keep 
his blo 

ut of my own thoughts, “if there’s a chance she might want to keep the 
baby…” I followed his train of thoughts easily and immediately becam 

re right.” 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

ling it in front of me like a swinging pendulum. For the gazillionth time since I 
met him, I felt tempted to rip his throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She has three 
other men to fill up the space his death will leave behind, and I’m very sure 
shell appr 

c angril 

nk from me and left me un 

e around bec 

eel like he actually genuinely likes me and cares for me as a friend. Not 
forgetting the fact that he’s part vampire, was forcefully turned and understood 
how I felt early on in my transformat 

t’s been eight years now and he still makes visit like this. Either he’s a very 
good pretender or hes genuine 



shades on. He was wearing a three piece suit with the buttons o 

fit to die i 

ngelo’s 

urned to jelly and I felt the inex 

ly said that I was just hypers 

my insatiable l**t. And whatever you felt for him when you were human didn’t 
die because you became a vampire. It magnified 

rsensitive f 

on. Earlier on, he used to let me feed from him and if that wasn’t the best 
experience I’ve ever had. Onl 

fe 

ys I’m good at controlling myself now. I tell hi 

k to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at Angelo before dum 

my teeth at him, letting out a l 

of the freak I’ 

od to survive like a sort of paras 

o way to reverse what had been done to me, I tried to accept who I now was 
and failed tremendously for a while. I stopped enjoying foods I used to like 
whe 

I can’t go out in t 

ble pain washing over me. Hypersensitivity at i 

about th 

nother p 

and pretend like I’m just sipping on a real 



over the years but the black market is starting to stock up on them again. It 
must have some 

vampires, trying to buy their way into my c 

sly low-in-a way that sent chills down my spine. Zac was usually so chill and 
laid back that when he got serious or angry, it was uncomfortable to be in the 
same space as him. And worst of all, he loathes vampires. They 

inc 

osh I hate 

ook my humanity without so much of an ‘if you please?’, I 

adn’t killed her, I would have found 

to know what their e 

ey’re buying a couple of buildings but I can’t pick up a specific pattern. I can’t 
even say for sure if they’re responsible for demon rose hi 

out, Zac said gruffly, his mind made u 

“f**k. I can’t stand th 

ches 

wasn’t re 

rapped up their conversation and walked back into the kitchen where I sat 
cute and innocent like I hadn’t been eavesdropping on them, happily slurping 
my s 

ounter beside me, announcing that I had a call and seeing Lily’s name 
flashing on the screen, I picked it up, happ 

ollered, popping my gum and rapping 

spital 

anything for you, sweetie.” Our call ended with blowing each other kisses over 
the line and Zac and Angelo lookin 



ry about your relationship with my wife.” Zac said, frowning a li 

Is the wittle half-bwee 

he deadpanne 

and picked me up like I was a sa 

nt like sage and geranium. His strong, muscular body. Tough 

st gobble 

t, Bia. He’s not the only on 

nd I coul 

up you two little lovebirds, I’m excited to see my wife, so if you can brea 

Thank yo 

chucked my s 

my shoe at 

* 

ded of just how many people ar 

sively around my waist was tight enough to betray the rage in him when the 
nurses gave me a wide berth as th 

al race of hunters blessed with superhuman strength, vitality and the best part; 
immortality, to rival the creatures they were up aga 

is face if he h 

to remain here and even after I tried to convince him that my best friend will 
raze the earth to make sure I have a safe place to stay here, 

ntly patted his 

ool, but I was not going to lose sleep over such low level racism or whatever 
it’s c 



y existence. And I was sure Lily and her mates had a 

me 

s when 

and slowly walked towards the cot 

nly a few days 

eyes gazed up at me, un 

less, e 

A baby. A vampire b 

d down my ch 

und him in the dumpster back in the city. He looked to have been abandoned. 
He 

left my side, a hopeful, asking 

ed his throat. “The council will probably want him dead 

screamed, whirling around to look at him. “He’s just a baby! 

e he could say anything more on the 

g cl 

barely disguising his insan 

essed in cashmere is still a mad man. He didn’t care about law 

ouncilman for throwing a jab at her and calling her an omega. Aiden only 
asked him what 

his madness by the leash. I 

zeroed in on the bab 

second, he was 



I felt Aiden’s claws graze my back, Ren threw his hands up, probably to stop 
Aiden from tearing me to pieces by accident and Angelo threw himself on 
Aiden, the 

ly as he hiccuped and cried. I ga 

s stopped, dulling to stilted ya 

me, hunter,” Aiden growled, shoving Angelo away as he rose to his feet, “I 
could have killed you,” he snapped at 

d it o 

hest. A move that didn’t 

eyes froze 

den-” Ren warned when he took another st 

den, please,” Lily’s voice was all it took to get Aiden’attention. He im 

er own. The baby was obviously left to die out t 

” He hissed tightly. “ 

t!” I argued hotly, “and he can’ 

if I rais 

ampires 

es, not for the likes of creat 

too str 

on’t know man…” Zac sighed, “He’s just a baby. It’s like accusing you and 
Cade of siding with the rebellion, just because your families fronte 

reature with a thirst for blood in his dna. Children vampires are harder to 
control than adult ones and it’s only a 

ked, that’s not something we 



“Yo 

works, Zac!” Aiden hissed. “How could you so easily forget? How can you 
take it’s side when you nearly murd 

s coming from. For the good of the Cove, a baby vampire living amongst us 
was a bad idea… 

sharp voice and Aiden immediately flinched, turning around to 

e 

of that is not helpful in the least. They may be rare but there are instances, of 
vampires beating their blo 

room fell quiet as he listened to Lily’s reason and I 

orpha 

rgu 

ne that would want a vampire for a mother. 

ying and her skin is too hard and to 

The council wi 

we could convince the counci 

his body. He sighed and looked at me, his gaze hardening again when h 

. Of course. I’ll 

about i 

And convince 

olutel 

nd… 

ng any more atte 



ould we name him?” He asked 

thought made me giggle as I 

ed, on 

having kids. Not even when you were still human.” A wry smile touched his 
lips as he shook his head, laughi 

entire body and when I gazed at my best friend, she was smiling back warmly 
at me 

u,” I mouth 

nd abnormalities they might have missed during the initial inspection.” Ren 
told us and I nodded, even though I didn’t want to pu 

his? You’re really okay with this?” I asked Angelo later wh 

r 

’m just a little worr 

ere he was going. Aiden’s reaction was just the tip of the iceberg compared to 
how the other conservatives would react. And there were only so many people 
Lily and her mates.could threaten into silence bef 

heart 

ppen. I’ll protect him. I’ll protect the both of you. I 

eary. “Oh god, Angelo, I swear, i don’t des 

do 

d give this baby a chance at a happy life. To protect and nurture and love him 
with 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 



Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

from days ago m 

e with the same han 

ost taste her fear, smell he 

und me to find that I was not in that forest from years ago but rather, in the 
room of my mansion with my mate by my side, sleeping peacefully with all the 
tr 

deflate 

relaxing, my heart settling back into place as soon as I 

softly, tucking it behind her ear. She slowly stirred and blinked her eyes open, 
staring up at me with those hypnotic green eyes, growing half lidded by the 
seco 

y chest tightened with the urgent need to p 

for 

nes monopolized healthcare, the Talaverras ran the streets and black 
markets… Meaning, my family attracted even worse enemies 

And if the news about vampires moving back on our 

that were trying to partne 

sweat and blood. Even now, there were fac 

trembled with rage as I stroked her c 

palm and my 

h 

, startling a 

“It’s not 



asked, c 

mine. Her scent was like an analgesic to me and within moments, I was sni 

a*s, squeezed and when she sat up on me, running her silver tipped 

ve sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she muttered as I gripped her hi 

my 

feel her soaking me through her panties, smell her arousal, so potent 

So r 

he 

ding her panties to the sidd, a low growl rumbling in my throat at the sight of 
her glistenin 

roused. Achingly so. And everything in me ne 

I’m 

y thumb stoppi 

whispered breathless 

ng before Ren dropped 

ut 

back on the bed, my hands tightly gripping her hips, delight bubbling into me. 
“Y- you’re pregnant 

n me w 

tect 

a necessity since we used to go 

anticipation. I wanted to howl to the moon with 

Provide. My 



y against her lips, pressing kisses to her face, “you sure as hell know how to 
make a 

er head and promptly 

,” I rasped, my 

coming. Like everything good 

-” She cried when I slid 

tly. But the feel of her s*x clenching around my c**k made my heart stutter 
erratically. I threw all caution to the wind, fisted my hands on he 

ht of her. Her puckered 

devour 

ing this out as best as I could. Her eyes wouldn’t leave mine, glowing in the 
dark and 

ther 

I was growling, pulling her closer, seating my c**k in deeper into her, my hips 
grinding against her c**t with each thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the 
way her hips met mine, loving t 

en she ran her tongue along one of my sharpened fangs, my head swam as 
the taste 

ds 

you. You’ll never want for 

de a hundred promises and int 

★ 

Alright, open your eyes Zac said as soon as he helped me out of the 

n’t hold my own excitement as 

elo, grinning at me and I immediately knew she wasn’t the surprise because I 



rs blooming on each tree. There was a sparkling lake on the far side of the 
colourful landscape, a greenhouse for the winter and the most beautiful man 

’t 

to see Aiden step out of his car, Cade and Ren f 

full, it was going to explode, but I managed an excited 

iting for my response because I noticed they all. rel 

d,” he quipped. “”Cause it’ 

n circled an arm around my waist and kissed my forehead, his lips lingering on 
my skin for a few moments. “We figured this was the better alternative to 
dropping you off at our individ 

ays. 

s. For All o 

the cove, but far away from the busy city to have 

it,” Bia said, skipping over to me and taking my hand. She was practically 

e 

e he understood best her struggles 

Let’s check out all thirteen bedrooms 

ngratulatio 

oah! Wait! How do you know 

nses! Now c’ 

her excitement and allowed her pul 
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Bonus Chapter 7 

Lily’s pov 



(Time skip; Eight Years after the rebellion) 

Something about being in Ren’s presence always set me at ease and right 
now, 

, I was working on a report and the 

ound of our keyboards typing away, p 

ice, preferred it to 

ting on and plopped down beside me, stretching himself o 

aughed, puttin 

he wrapped his arms around my waist, “I just love you so much. I love seeing 
you here. Doing your own thing. I 

belly, nuzzling me like an overexcited puppy. I laughed, giving 

, as if he just got zapped by electricit 

oppe 

oice, 

?” I had talked about getting off birth control 

icate hope blossoming in hi 

ugh I c 

s assistant, Ginger, walked in and after greeting the both of us, she said, 
“Your attention is needed in the emergency unit. There’s a new.. uh…” she 
cleared her throat, looking uncomfortable, “development that the doctors want 
you t 

ward, where the doctors and children s 

rder security for letting this thing past our bord 

a ch 



, “that thing is a lifeless blood 

see to it that your license gets revoked,” Ren said, anno 

made our way towards 

asp 

y burned, barely breathing, rubbish and insects crawling all over him. Ren 
cursed and I 

ghtened 

. “They said spies found him in a dumpster in the city and brought him here. 
He 

ked at Ren who had a pensive scowl on his 

practically every werewolf alive would push 

if there’s a chance she might want to keep the baby…” I followed his train of 
thoughts easily and immediately became exc 

I b 

Bonus Chapter 8 

Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

zillionth 

e I chicken out and think better of my murder atte 

wrong foot; he was sucking the life out of my best friend when I first met him 
and as if that was not already bad enough, he drank from me and left me 
unconscious on the dirty bathroom floor of a funky club-yeah, not the best way 



to make a good first impression- he quickly became my favourite among Lily’s 
harem 

e they only keep me around because it makes Lily happy and 

t vampire, was forcefully turned and understood how I felt early on in my 
transformation from first experience. He was patient and went out of his way 
to make me comfortable here in Shadow Cove, not because I was a 
responsibility, but because he wanted 

ing it to impress Lily and one-up the others, but it’s been eight years now and 
he still makes visit like this. Either he’s a very good pretender or hes ge 

n the early evening twilight, dark shades on. He was wearing a three pie 

t t 

k off his face, I heard Angelo’ 

as I heard his voice, my insides turned to jelly and I felt the inexplicable urge 
to jump his 

tching from human to vampire all of a sudden to explain 

ust hypersensitive to everything for now.” She had explained when I was 
freaking out about my insatiable l**t. And whatever you felt for him when you 
were human didn’t die because you becam 

I have been h 

hearing his voice turned me on. Earlier on, he used to let me feed from him 
and if that wasn’t the best experience I’ve eve 

ng since stopped feeding from him after I lost control once and nearly drained 
him of all his bloo 

rolling myse 

way to talk to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at Angelo 
before dumping the bag in 

letting out a livid hiss but my irritation subsided as soon as I opened the bag 
and stared at my fi 



reminded of the fr 

d blood to survive like a sort of par 

s no way to reverse what had been done to me, I tried to accept who I now 
was and 

frozen eternally at eighteen, so at some point, Angelo is going to look like a 
pedophile next to me. I can’t go out in the sun or I’ll vaporize like an evil spirit 
coming in contact with holy water… And worse of all, I can’t have what I’ve 

ast part, unimaginable pain washing over me. Hypersensitivity 

und to see that he had taken Angelo 

ted anot 

ears perked up and as I fished out a smoothie cup to pour all the blood in and 
pretend like I’m just sipping on a really good smoothie, I sat at the kitchen 
counter and tune 

black market is starting to stock up on them again. It must have something to 
do with the Valentinos 

trying to buy their way into 

ed, his voice murderously low-in-a way that sent chills down my spine. Zac 
was usually so chi 

e included 

ista, that crazed bitch that took my humanity without so much of an ‘if you 
please?’, I g 

her, 

ht now, It’s difficult to know what their end 

n’t ev 

f them before we find out, Zac s 

f**k. I can’t stand those b 



even though I knew he wasn’t referring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to 
some extent; turned against his will and gruesomely tortured prior to 

and innocent like I hadn’t been eavesdropping on them, happi 

ibrated on the counter beside me, announcing that I had a call and seeing 
Lily’s name flashing on the screen, I pi 

ered, popping my gum and rapping my fingernails on the c 

, B.” Lily sounded excited, “Can you come to the hospital 

ur call ende 

, I’d worry about your relationship wi 

, picking up my bag, running a lipgloss over my lip and fluffing my hair out, 
using the ref 

You wis 

p l 

aware of everything . His scent like sage and geranium. His strong, muscular 
body. T 

I could just gobble him 

et, Bia. He’s not the only 

stop myself from 

ittle lovebirds, I’m excited to see my w 

ha 

my shoe at hi 

ked my shoe at h 

* 

e my home, I’m reminded of just how man 



his arm, 

him, heck I had no idea that my best friend was a freaking werewolf, but 
Angelo and his team belonged to descendants of an immortal race of hunters 
blessed with superhuman strength, vitality and the best part; immortality, to 
rival the creatures they were up against. Back then, I used to think he j 

have cackled hysterically at his fa 

sighed and g 

received. Well, maybe not cool cool, but I was not going to lose sleep over 
such low level racism or whatever it’s called. At least this is a a step better 
than the vicious snarls and terrified scr 

ure Lily and her mates had a hand in the extreme change in how I wa 

of her less scarier husbands and the prettiest, in my opinion. He offered me a 
polite smile, acknowledging my presence before Zac swooped in and picked 
Lily up by the waist, kissing her so deeply and intim 

en I saw it. The li 

and slowly walked to 

was lying on his back, he looked only a few days old with his adorable fists 
clenched tightly, his little feet ki 

open and startling blue eyes gazed u 

ngs cutting through 

vam 

A tear sl 

was emaciated and left for de 

at Angelo who hadn’t left my side, a hopeful, asking gaze and he nodded, im 

e council will probably 

creamed, whirling around to look at him. “He 



fo 

hi 

d me, something about his eyes reminded me of a mad 

man dressed in cashmere is still a mad man. He didn’t care about laws, 
ethics, principl 

jab at her and calling her an omega. Aiden 

y was the only thing holding his madness by the lea 

the baby, now making gurgling 

ache for him. I wanted to hold him in my hands but 

next, he was at the cot, his claws fared to dig into the little bundle of joy and 

ium scattered throughout the room. I felt Aiden’s claws graze my back, Ren 
threw his han 

stopped, dulling to stilted yawns, teary blue eyes looking u 

” Aiden growle 

nd it over 

e baby tighter to my chest. A move that didn’t 

n warned when he took another 

get A 

eft to die out there. Would it really be so bad if B 

e hissed tightly. “Thi 

don’t know that!” I argued hotly, “and he can’t 

f I ra 

an’t have vampires in Shad 



for the likes of creatures like that. We saw the role they pl 

strong to be al 

ng with the rebellion, just because your families fronted it. 

pires are harder to control than adult ones and it’s only a matter o 

hecked, that’s not something we want to have on 

ll do 

n the room turned colder as they glared at e 

om. F 

sharp voice and Aiden immediately flinched, turning around to 

We a 

the rebellion and reminding Zac of that is not helpful in the least. They may be 
rare but there are instanc 

quiet as he listened to Lily’s reason and I had to admit, 

re are other werewolf orphans she could choose 

nt a vampire for a mother. We’ve t 

and her skin is too hard and too cold to hold one 

council will probably not agree to 

e the c 

the fight left his body. He sighed and looked at me, his gaze 

ooked up at the ceiling, obviously weighi 

c 

ut i 



he council?” Lily pro 

“Absolut 

nd… 

r trying to kill the ba 

y more attention to him, my gaze focused back on the baby as Angelo g 

ould we name him?” He asked, kissing my temp 

thought made me giggle as I ignored the urge 

o 

. Not even when you were still human.” A wry smile touched h 

ody and when I gazed at my best friend, she was 

you,” I mo 

uring the init 

ith this?” I asked Angel 

even though 

litt 

d, knowing where he was going. Aiden’s reaction 

art 

t him. I’ll protect the both of you. I won’t let any of the hatr 

rn 

and nuzzled my hair, “How many times do I have t 

t s 

wanted to try. To gi 



Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

til 

rds from days ago must 

ate with the same hands that were supposed to protect her. Lily running from 
me, staring up at me with wide eyes filled with fear and terro 

uld almost taste her fear, smell her bl 

om years ago but rather, in the room of my mansion with my mate by my side, 
sleeping p 

st d 

as soon as I registered the fact that she was here, safe and sound Unable to 
stop myself, I caressed her face gently, not surprised to find out that my palms 
were trembling sli 

y, tucking it behind her ear. She slowly stirred and blinked her eyes open, 
staring up at me with those hypnotic green eyes, growing half lidded by the 
seco 

urgent ne 

ter all this time, the erratic need to fvcking 

stronger than ever and if the Vanderbilts and Corrigans controlled corporate 
society and the Hawthornes monopolized healthcare, the Ta 

ires moving back 

trying 

to pay for with our sweat and bl 



hand trembled with rage as I stroked her chee 

to my palm and my lungs squeezed fro 

o 

mumbled, startling awa 

It 

She asked, choosing to 

gesic to me and within moments, I was sniffing her soft hair that always 
smelled so sw 

on me, running her silver 

, her eyes fluttering close as she let out a soft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she 
muttered as I gripped her hips over 

against my ribcage 

her legs. I could feel her soaking me through her panties, smell her arousal, 
so potent it was heart stop 

So wet. So r 

in my throat at the sight of her glistening wetne 

chingly so. And everything in me needed to sate 

’m pregnant. 

y thumb stopping its slow, 

wh 

pped me off. I was going t 

ut I- 

n the bed, my hands tightly gripping her hips, delight bubbling into m 



was clear. The need to provide 

Prote 

ontrol yet; a necess 

wanted to howl to the moon with exci 

e. My mate. My you 

ips, pressin 

ack on the bed, moaning and arching her back when I sucked greedily on one 
o 

I rasped, my fangs slipping out, unable to help myself as I pricked her n****e, 
more for her pleasure than mine, loving her quiet moan of pleasure as I 
lapped s 

ke eve 

” She cried when I s 

*x 

This never gets old. The sight of her. Her puckered n*****s. Perfe 

to devour her 

. Rein it in 

arted thrusting. Slowly. Gently. Drawing this out as best as I could. Her eyes 
wouldn’t leave mine, glowing in the dark and staring up at me wit 

y heart gave ano 

st her c**t with each thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the 

her tongue along one of my sharpened fangs, my head swam as the taste of 
her b 

ds y 



it Lily 

mises and intended to kee 

’s p 

yes Zac said as 

iling and I couldn’t hold my 

ia was standing beside Angelo, grinning at me and I immediately knew she 
wasn’t the surprise be 

sparkling lake on the far side of the colourful landscape, a greenhouse for the 
winter and the most beautiful manor house I’ve ever seen sa 

ouldn’t catch my bre 

around to see Aiden step out of his car, Cade and Re 

rt felt so full, it wa 

e they were all waiting for my response because I noticed 

he quipped. “” 

waist and kissed my forehead, his lips lingering on my skin for a few 
moments. “We figured this was the better alternative to dropping you off at our 
individual homes each week. This way, we can be 

ay 

. For us. For All 

r away from the busy city to have our own peace and privacy.” Cade 
continued as I leaned my cheek against Ren’s 

old you sh 

d affectionately at her. Although twenty six, Bia was frozen eternally at 
eighteen. It was a struggle for her integrating into Shadow Cove as vampire in 
a community 



no braine 

eck out all thirteen b 

ns by the way. Can’t believe I 

t! How do you know i 

ty senses! 

ment and allowe 
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Bia’s pov; 

“Blood express delivery! Open up!” I rolled my eyes hard and slid off of 
Angelo’s enticing arms as I heard Zac holler from outside. 

I purposely wasted a few precious minutes, just to keep him waiting but when 
I finally opened the door, I couldn’t stop myself from staring hungrily at the 
plastic bag filled with loaded blood bags as he jiggled it in front of me. 

endulum. For the gazillionth time since I met him, I felt tempted to rip his 
throat out. Lily wouldn’t mind. She 

Zac angrily, calculating 

hen I first met him and as if that was not already bad enough, he drank from 
me and left me unconscious on the dirty bathroom f 

thers tolerate me. It’s like they only keep me 

e other hand, makes me feel like he actually genuinely likes me and cares for 
me as a friend. Not forgetting the fa 

had thought that he was just doing it to impress Lily and one-up the others, 
but it’s been eight years now and he still makes visit like this 

ht, dark shades on. He was wearing a three piece suit with the buttons of his 
white shirt unopened, exposing his chest l 



a 

out to knock that ridiculous smirk off his face, I heard An 

ides turned to jelly and I felt the 

ensitive from switching from human 

ust hypersensitive to everythin 

en hyp 

ith him was so satisfying but always left me craving more of him. Heck, just 
feeling his skin and hearing his voice turned me on. Earlier on, he 

owever I’ve long since stopped feeding from him after I lo 

c says I’m good at 

that’s no way to talk to your employer,” Zac nagged, wagging his finger at 
Angelo before dumpin 

barred my teeth at him, letting out a livid hiss but my irritation subsided as 

when I’m reminded of the freak I’ve become, 

blood to surv 

se what had been done to me, I tried to accept who I now was and failed 
tremendously for a whil 

y at eighteen, so at some point, Angelo is going to look like a pedophile next 
to me. I can’t go out in the sun or I’ll vaporize 

unimaginable 

heard Zac ask and I turned around to see 

r potential purchase. 

o 

the city. We’ve able to capture back major trade rout 



mn vampires, trying to buy their way in 

y that sent chills down my spine. Zac was usually so chill and laid back that 
when he got serious 

included 

ate 

azed bitch that took my 

er and killed her myself… Or died trying. Whatever works 

“Ri 

can’t ev 

find out, Zac said gruffly 

stand those 

eferring to me. Heck, Zac was just like me to some extent; turned against his 
will and gruesomely 

kitchen where I sat cute an 

l and seeing Lily’s name flashing on the screen, I picked it up 

“Sup, sweetheart?” I hollered, pop 

n you come to the hospital real quick? There’s something I 

.” Our call en 

’t already know Lily was straight, I’d worry abo 

Aw. Is the wittle half-bweed je 

” he 

ghed but my laughter hung in my throat when Angelo came and picked me up 
like I was a sack of nothing and placed me on the counter, 



rything . His scent 

could just gobbl 

. He’s not the onl 

chest cavity and I couldn’t stop myself fro 

k up you two litt 

hucked my s 

f just how many people are unco 

ssessively around my waist was tight enough to betray the rage in him 

mortal race of hunters blessed with superhuman strength, vitality and the best 
part; immortality, to ri 

t his face if he had told me about 

best friend will raze the earth to make sure I have a safe place to stay here, 
he had still 

tly patt 

ol 

and in your face,the next, it was like everyone was going out of their way to 
blatantly ignore my existence. And I was sur 

smile, acknowledging my presence before Zac swooped in and picked Lily up 
by the waist, kissing her so de 

d that’s when I saw it. The little baby sle 

breath and slowly walked towa 

iny th 

directly over him, his eyelids slid open and startl 

t for two two 



baby. 

tear s 

abandoned. He was emaciated and left for dead, insects already feeding on 
his body. They brought him back to 

n’t left my side, a hopeful, asking gaze and he nodded, immediately catching 
my train 

ed his throat. “The 

ing around to look at him. “He’s jus 

ooching closer into Ange 

lways sc 

kill a councilman for throwing a jab at her and calling her an omega. Aiden 
only asked him what he meant by that after he had rended his heart from 

lding his madness by the leash. If she ever lets go… I don’t think the world 
would be ready for the monster it would unleash 

ey eyes zeroed in on the bab 

made my heart ache for him. I wanted to hold him in my hands 

y like a 

my back, Ren 

d cried. I gave him my finger 

ly, his cries stopped, dulling to stilted yawns, teary blue eyes looking up at 

Get off of me, hunter,” Aiden growled, shoving Angelo away as he rose to his 
feet, “I could have killed you,” he snapped at me, dusting off his suit, “I will 

and it 

ghter to my chest. A move that didn’t bod 



ey 

n warned when he took 

ok to get Aiden’attention. 

aby was obviously left to die out there. Would it really be so bad if Bi 

ft it there.” He hissed tig 

do 

I rais 

t have vampires in Shadow Cove, Bian 

or the likes of c 

too strong to be allowed to exist 

a baby. It’s like accusing you and Cade 

s tensed, his eyes deadly, “what’s wrong is that unlike us, that’s a creature 
with a thirst for blood in his dna. Children vampire 

that’s not something 

parts to make sur 

t how it works, Zac!” Aiden hissed. “How could you so easily forget? How c 

room 

oming from. For the good of the Cove, a ba 

ily snapped in a sharp voice and Aiden immediately flinched, turn 

“We a 

lo and a few other guards to a reserved location where the risk of finding 
another life is slim and she can raise him to beat his bloodlust. We already 
have tw 



n and I had to admit, I 

orphans she could ch 

e argue 

d wa 

stop crying and her skin is too hard and too cold to hold one with 

ncil 

ce the council on the 

nd looked at me, his gaze hardening again when he looked at t 

a breath and looked 

ourse. I’l 

bou 

ince the council?” Lily prodded 

utel 

“ 

ry 

paying any more atte 

?” 

le as I ig 

ly making Angelo and I bur 

y entire body and when I gazed at my best friend, she was smil 

ou,” I mou 



abnormalities they might have missed during the initial inspection.” Ren told 
us and I nodded, even though I didn’t want to pu 

asked Angelo 

eplied, 

a little w 

r conservatives would react. And t 

t poun 

you. I won’t let any of the hatred of those 

s turned te 

w many times do I have to tell y 

he 

it all I’ve got and give this baby a chance at a happy life. To protect and n 

Bonus Chapter 9 

Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

recen 

iden’s words from days ago must hav 

that were supposed to prote 

elt so real, I could almost t 

ound me to find that I was not in that forest from years ago but rather, 

est deflated 



k into place as soon as I registered the fact that she was here, safe and sound 
Unable to stop myself, I caressed her face gently, not surprised to find out that 
my palms 

erent, as I 

ightened with the urgent need to prot 

need arises was even stronger. A basic instinct at this point, overriding 
commo 

n ever and if the Van 

news 

o partner with our enemie 

ents had consequences, age long consequences that we had to pay for with 
our sweat and blood. Even now, there were factions still seekin 

and trembled with rage as I stroked her 

onsciously leaned into my palm and my 

duchess,” I fina 

wake at the sound of my v 

no 

sked, choosing t 

beating directly over mine. Her scent was like an analgesic to me and within m 

grabbed her a*s, squeezed and when she sat up on me, running her silv 

r eyes fluttering close as she let out a soft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she 
muttered as I gripped 

back, my heart slamming against my ri 

was already sleek between her legs. I could feel her soaking me through her 
panties, smell her arousal, so pot 



t. So respo 

ot the 

throat at the sight of her glistening wetness sticking to the fabric as I parted it 
from her. Her deli 

rou 

c. 

b stopping its slow, lan 

| whispered breathlessly, 

d me o 

But I- 

ping her hips, delight bubbling into me 

clear. The 

tec 

ff birth control yet; a necessity since we used 

h anticipation. I wanted to howl to the moon with excitem 

. My mat 

d happily aga 

bac 

o help myself as I pricked he 

homecoming. Like 

when I slid into he 

wly, take her gently. But the feel of her s*x clenching around my c**k made my 
heart stutter erratically. I threw all caution to the wind, fisted my hands on her 



never gets old. The sight of her. Her puckered n*****s. Perfec 

nted to devour 

Go sl 

best as I could. Her eyes wouldn’t leave mine, glowing in the dark and staring 
up at me with so much love and tr 

art gave 

r c**t with each thrust as I went slower, deeper, loving the way her hips met 
mine, l 

p and helplessly pressed her lips against mine and when she ran her tongue 
along one of my sharpened fangs, my head swam as the taste of her blood 
pooled 

d 

thing. I swear it 

nd intended to keep each and ever 

eyes Zac said 

l he was smili 

lo, grinning at me and I immediately knew she wasn 

ts blo 

catch 

to 

t felt so full, it was going to 

l waiting for my response because I noticed they 

d,” he quipped. “”Cause it’s yours. Ours. 



for a few moments. “We figured this was the better alternative to dropping you 
off at our individual homes each week. This way, we 

wa 

or us. F 

the middle of the cove, but far away from the busy city to have our own peace 

you shed like it,” Bia said, skipping over to me and taking my hand. She was 
prac 

integrating into Shadow Cove as va 

rainer since he 

t’s check out all thirteen bed 

ieve 

ow 

ty senses! N 

r excitement a 

new 
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Zac’s pov 

Every day feels like a dream these days. The war was over. 

Victor and Cynthia were gone. Our family was safe. Our mate was safe… 

ntil re 

rds from days ago must ha 



When I hurt my mate with the same hands that were supposed to protect her. 
Lily running from me, staring up at me with wide eyes filled with fear and 
terror. My claws coming down on 

It felt so real, 

a start, panting wildly and searching around me to find that I was not in that 
forest from years ago but rather, in the room of my mansion with my mate by 
my side, sleeping peacefully with all the trust in the wo 

s 

into place as soon as I regi 

stirred and blinked he 

with the urgent need to protect h 

this time, the erratic need to fvcking k!!l for her if the need arises was even 
stronge 

ronger than ever and if the Vanderbilts and Corrigans controlled c 

abo 

at were tryi 

d blood. Eve 

th rage 

ed into 

ess,” I finally 

ake at the sound o 

’s no 

n?” She asked, choosing to ignore my blat 

like an analgesic to me and within moments, I was sniffing her soft hair that 
always smelled so sweet, squeezing 



d 

uttering close as she let out a soft appreciative sigh. “Uh-Zac,” she muttered 
as I gripped her hips over her sati 

mming agai 

soaking me through her panties, smell her arousal, so potent it 

t. So res 

’s probably not the b 

he sight of her gl 

aroused. Achingly so. And everyth 

I’m pre 

froze 

at?” 

pped me off. 

B 

tightly gripping h 

in me was clear. Th 

ro 

didn’t even know she was off 

on. I wanted to howl to the moon with excit 

tect. Provide. My m 

” I sighed happily against her lips, pressing kisses to her face, “you sure as 
hell know how to ma 

ing to as 



lp myself as I pricked her n****e, more for her pleasure th 

ecoming. Like everything g 

he cried when I sl 

take her gently. But the feel of her s*x c 

of 

to 

low. 

Gently. Drawing this out as best as I could. Her eyes wouldn’t leave mine, 
glowing in the dark and staring up at me with so much love and trus 

r into her, my hips grinding against her c**t with ea 

hen she ran her tongue along one of my sharpened fangs, my head swam as 
the taste of her blood pooled on my 

ye 

ake care of you. You’l 

omises and intended to 

’s p 

es Zac said as soon as he helped me out of th 

I couldn’t hold my 

was standing beside Angelo, grinning at me and I immediately knew she 
wasn’t the surprise because I l 

ted the premises, fruits blooming, flowers blooming on each tree. There was a 
sparkling lake on the far side of the colourf 

I c 

left and I whirled around to see Aiden step out of his car, Cade and Ren 



felt so full, it was going to explode, but I manag 

or my respon 

ipped 

and kissed my forehead, his lips lingering on my skin for a 

way 

ome. For us. For All of 

on neut 

ng over to me and taking my hand. She was practically glowing 

tely at her. Although twenty six, Bia was frozen eternally at eight 

uring this period, which was a no braine 

heck out all thirteen bedroom 

oah! Wait! How do you know 

unty senses! Now c’m 

tement and allowed her pull me al 

n 

Bullied Mate Of The Lycan Kings Epilogue -  
The End 

Aiden’s pov: 

(Timeline: Few years later) 

Lily let out an ear splitting groan as another wave of contractions wracked her 
body. My lungs tightened, my wolf whined, restless and frustrated as I 
wondered what to do to take the pain away from her. 

by,” Ren muttered, even though she bit down on his hand to muffle her screa 



n’t her first time having a baby, but it was the first time that it had 

aware of Cade and Zac, who were waiting outside the room 

f as the doctor pulled ou 

s one more.” He said 

lindsided by this developmen 

and the d 

ead of jet black hair, screaming like a banshee and the entire room erupted in 
claps and whispers of en 

ter and 

lt to 

ies to me, the boy; soft dark hair and dark grey eyes. Mine without a single 
doubt and my strangled heart felt 

ms out to cradle the baby. My breath caught in my throat when we placed the 
babies in both her arms and she stared down at them with so much warmth 
and affection. She was 

th an unexpl 

her immediately. “I didn’t know 

e whispered, ha 

What should 

ad decided 

our 

it.” I whis 

good thing I got. I considered it my due… But this… even these bundles of joy 
made me giddy with excitement, f 



, a loving family. No, I don’t des 

all my life making s 

大大 

d checked for the time, and seeing that I had waken up two hours later than I 
was supposed to, I stomped to the twins’ room, 

darkened room, only illuminated by the children’s night light. He was rocking 
Maddox to sleep in the cra 

lov 

he told me as I 

every 

sitting at his f 

ead and I let out a relieved sigh when he stroked my he 

been doing this for over three months now.” I sighed, resting my chin on 

s before he finally exhaled a tired bre 

fraid that they 

ou think that? Of course they’l 

t and that conflicted look only 

e a 

down at her, his knuckles grazing lovingly on her chubby cheek. 

e I love you. And I love 

Ok 

cked a smile that reminded me why I loved this m 

 


